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BEFORE:

next case on the docket is 1082.

Before the
01L CORSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
June 1lu4, 1956

Application of the Cil Conservation Commission
upon 1ts own motion to consider evidence per-
taining tc the exception {o or the teaporary
suspension of the rules cf over producstion and
under production in all prorated gus pools in
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicunt, in the
above~astyled cause, as a result of applica-
tions from Permian Rasin Pipeline Gompany and
Southern Union Gas Company will receive svidence
pertaining to the exception to or temporary suse
pension of Rules 7 and 10 cf the Speclal Rules
and Regulations for the Jalaat and Eumont Gus
Pools as set forth in Order R--~520 and Rules 7
and 10 of the Special Rules and Regulations for
the Tubb, Byers-Queen and Justis Gas Pools &s
set forth in Order R-586 and Rules 13 and 14% of
the Special Rules and Regulations for the
Rlinebry Gas Pocl as set forth in Order R-610
s0 far as sald rules pertain to over production
and under production in &1l prorated gas pools
in Lea County, Rew Mexico.
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Honorable John F. Simnms
Mr. B. S. (JOW) Walker
Mr. A. L. Porter

IEAXECRIFT OF HEARING

No. 1082

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to crder, plecse. The

Mr. Gurley, would you read ths

MR, GURLEY: Application of the 01l Conservation Commissiosh

upon its owa motion to consider svidence pertsaining to the excep-
tion to or the teaporary suspension of the rules of over preductiond
and under production in all prorated gas pools 1n Lea Couaty, RNew
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Mexico.

MR. PORTER: How many witnessas do we have in this case?

MR. XKELLAHIR: If the Commission pleuase, Jeson Kellahin,
representing Permisn Busin Pipeline Coampany. We will have two
witnesses.

MR. GREINER: We will have one on behualf of Southsrn Union
Gas Company.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Kellahin, would you proceed?

MR, KELLAHIN: Before we proceed, I would like to make
a brief statement if I may.

T™his is a hearing called upon the application of the
Commission on 1ts own motlon to consider svidence in connecticn
with temporary suspensiocn of the rules pertaining toc overproductiol
and underproduction in the various Lea County Gas Pools.

The Commission®s action resulisd from applications for
temporary exceptions that had previousiy been flled by Permian
Basin Pipeline Compsny und Southern Union Gas Ccmpany. While the
call of the hearing is, we feel, sufficiently hrcad for the Com~
mission to consider any matters pertaining %o ths granting of
exceptions to or temporary suspension of the ruales relating to
over and under production in ali of the various pools, Peraian
Basin's application applied only to the gquestion of an exception
to or temporary suspension of the cancellation cf underproduction
in the pools in which it has connections.

Thase pools, and the rule governing underprodactlion witin
which Permisn 1s prepared to present testimony include Rule 9 of
Orders Nos. R-520 and R-586, covering the Jalmat, Bumont, aad

Tubb pools, and Rule 13 of Order No, R-610 covering the Blinsbry
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Gus Fool. Any testimony we have to offer will necessarily be
limited to those pools, as they are the only ones in which Permian
Basin Pipeline Company has connections. Further, our testimony
will be limited to the question of suspension of the cancellation
of underprodaction, since that is the procblem with which Peraian
Basin Pipeline Company is presently fucsd.

¥hile it 1= true that gas prorationing has been in effect
since January 1, 195, the problem with which Permian Basin Pipelife
Company is of recent origin. We are prepared to show that Parmian
has taken, and is taking all possible measures to correct thas
situation in which it now finds itself, and to protect those pro-
duoers to whose wells Permian Basin Pipeline Company is connected.
Steps are now being taken, which, we feel, wiil enable Peramian
to take the full allowable assigned to its connecticns and to make
up the underproduction which has accumulated during recent monihs.
Without an exception to suspension of the rules pertaining to the
cancellation of this underproductiocn, however, theaze steps will
only partly remedy the situetion that has arisen.

The situation tc which we sre referring, briefly, is thiss
The wells to which Persmian is connected currently have an accumu-
lated and.rproductioﬁ of approximately 10 million MCF. The lstter
of the commission rules would rsguire cancellation of a very large
part of this accumulated underproduction, as of July 1, 1985,

The evidence will show jlust how this situation came about,
what steps have been taken and what steps are now being taken fo
correct it, and that we bave a nead for this gas to fulfill market
requireasnts.

Under the call of the hearing in this case, we feel that
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the Commlssion can relieve the situation in either one of two wayst

Either grant to Perxian an exception to the rules involved, or
grant a temporary suspension of the rules, which would apply to
all crerators within the pools covered by the notice in this cuse.
It 1s clearly within the pover of the Commission, in owr oplnion,
to grunt the rellief requested.

The evidence to be offerad, we feel, will show that some
relief is necessary, and appropriste, and the granting of such
relief will best serve the purposes of the conservation stututes
of the State of New Mexico.

We will have two witnesses. I would like to call Nr.

Rex Fowler, please.
BEX R. EQHLER
called as a witness, having been first duly swora, testified as

followss

RIRECT EXAMIRATIOR
By MB. EELLAGLN:
Will you state your name. pleasa?
Rex D. Fowler.
Sy whom are you employed, Mr. Fowler?
Permian Basin Pipeline Company.
What 1s your position with the Permian Basin Pipeline Coapqny?

I am manager of gas purchase operations.

O O > O P L

Mr. Powlsr, in coanection with your pesition, wiwat are ysur
duties and responsibilities?

A I'd say that my principel duties were the administration
of our gas purchase contracts. Included within that, of cocurse,

| nae
.
"w
(1

supervision over making nominations to the Commissicn and
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the allocation of gas to our sources of supply and to individual
wells within those soarces of supply.
n What experience hava you had in connection with that type
of works
A Well, T was employed by Northarn Natural Gas Company oxa
August 3, 1937, some 18 or 1) years ago. I have been continuously
eaployed by Forthern aince that date. all of that time in the
Gas Supply Department, and all of that time ay work has been
concerned with proration and allocation of gas requirements in
accordance with contracts and in accordsnce with State rules, regu-
lations, and orders.
Q Have you previously appeared before this Commission snd
qualified as an expert witness, Mr. Fowiar?
A I have.
MR. KFLLAHIN: Are the witness®s gualifications acceptuble
to the Commission?
.HR. PORTER: They are.
' Q Mr, Mowler, are you familiar with the application which
Permian Basin f£iled, which resulted in the Commissica's calllng
of Case 10827
A Yas, T am familiar with 1t.
Q You are familiar with the call of the hearing in Cuse 10824
are you?
A Yes, sir.
Q What are Permian Busin Pipeline Company's operations, Mr.
Fowler? Could you describe them briefly?
A Permian Basin Pipeline Company 1s engaged iu the purchase,
gathering, comprassion, processing, transalssicn and ssle of naturpl
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gas. Our gas supply originates in West Texes ond Southeast
New Mexico. In West Texas we purchase gas frca the Puckett
Field in Pecos County, from the uim:berry Trend area and froa one
wall in the Holmen Plgld in Galaws County, Texss. In New Mexico,
in Leas County, we purchise gas from Skelly 04l Company's Lovington
Gascline Pilant in a relatively small volume, 1t runs around three
and a half million a day currently. That gas is dellvered iato
our systam at a point downstream from or'ngrth of cur Hobbs
processing and compressor plunt. Th2 balance of the gas purchased
by Permian in Les County is necessarily processed through our
Hobbs plant. That ges originates from several pocls 1n Lea
County; namely, the Eumont, Jalmat, Blinebry, and Tubb. The
vast majority of our Hobbs plant gas is purchased {rom those four
pools. In addition, we do purchase some relatively alnor amountis
from gas wells in oil pools {rom unprorated wells and fros Skelly
011 Company again uat their Bunine nlant.

¢ You have referrsd tc your Hobbs plant and some other
connections, Mr. Fowler. Could you describe briefly the pipelins
cperated by Permian BasinYy

A Well, as one leg of the system originates in West Texas
and Pecos County and terminates in Yoakum County, Texas, nesr El
Paso Batural Gas Company's Plains station. The other leg of the
system originstes in Lea County and alsoc terminates near El Paso's
Plains station. All gas handled by Pearmian is deiivered intc El
Paso's facilities at the Plains station.

Q In addition to the gas which you have described handled
by Permian, do you purchase any residue gas in Lea Couniyy

A Well, the small volume that I mentioned we purchased from
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Skelly's Eunice plunt 1is residus. Well, alsc the Lovington Flant
gas 1z pecido-

Q HRow is this lLes County gas handled by Permiany

A All Lea Ccunty gas, other than thils Skelly Lovington Plant
gas,is gathered by Permiun in one common gatlhering systeam and de-
livered to Permian®s Hobbs Plant where it is prccessed for gasoling
extraction, dehydration, and desulphurizaticn, and is also com-
pressed at that point.

Q Where does it go from there?

A It 1s delivered on then to a point on El Paso’s system
near Rl Paso's Plains Compresszcr Statlion where it 1s deliversd
into Rl Paso's facilities.

Q Now what happens to the gas after it reaches ths Piains?

A It is handled by Rl Pagscj El Paso does, however, delliver tq
Northern Ratural Gas Company an squivalent volume at a point in
Moore County, Texas, near El Pasc's Dumss Plant.

Q@ ‘Then, in effect, am I correct that 1t results ino an egual
exchange of gas to two differant polats?

A Thet is right.

Q To what line does 1t go in Dumas?

A Into the aysteam of ubrthsrn Natural Gas Compeny and
Borthern carries it on intoc 1ts market area,

Q@ Are you familiar with the history of gas prorationing in
New Mexico? '

A Yes, sir, I believe I anm.

Q To your knowledge, has there ever been any cancellation
of overproduction or shat-in of wells on account of overproduction

at the end of a balancing vericd?
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A Well, there have been three dates pussed, when,under the
letter of the Commission's proraticn crders, cancellation of under-
ages or shut-ins because of cverproduction would have been callad
for. The end result has been that no cancellation has occurred
and no wells have been shut-in for overprcduction. However, I
amight point out that on the first of these balancing dates, which
was Jenuary 1, 1955, some underages were actually cancelled but
reinstated within the next month or so.

Q Do you know when prorationing started in southeastern
New Mexico?

A It was made effective in Janusry, 1954.

Q@ Whea did Permiun Basin Pipeline Company start operations
in scutheastern New Mexico?

A Actually started taking gas very late in 1553.

Q As & result of prorationing in socutheastern New Mexico,
have any problems arisen affscting Permian Basin Pipeline Company?

4 Yes, 1'd say there hud bsen.

Q Have you prep#red an exhibit, Mr. FYowler, which will
{ndicate to the Commission just what those prohlems are?

A Yes, sir, I have.

MR. XELLAHIN: I ask that s five-page document be marked
as Permian‘'s Exhibit No. 1.
(Peraian Besin Pipeline Company's
Exhibit No. 1 marked for identil-
ficatiocn).

Q Referring to the five-page document marked for identifica-
ticn s Permian's Exhidbit No. 1, would you state, Mr. Fowler, what
that 1s7

4 Yes, Exhibit No. 1 is & tubulation of statistical informa-
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tion regsrding proration satters in the four prorated gas [ools
in Lea County, New Maxicc. The data shown thereon is confined %o
wells connected to Permian's gathering system. These four pools
are the Pumont, Jalmat, Blinebry, and Tubb. All gas purchased by
Peradan in Lea County which i3 subject to gas proration originates
from gas wells located in these four pools.

The exhibit covers by months the perlod of time from the
effective date of proration on January 1, 195%, through May, 1356,
the most receant month for which mformation is available. The
axhidit consists «f five sheets. The first sheet is a summary of
inforsation for all four pools. The remaining four sheets cover
eagh of the four pools separately. The figure shown opposite
sach menth ander esch column on the summary sheet was determined
by adding together simllar informaticn for each of the four pools.
The data shown on this exhibit was taken from the monthly gas
proration schedules issued by the Mew Mexico 011l Conservation
Commlission.

Q Was this exhibit prepared by you or under your directicn
and supervision?

A It was.

Q Does the exhibit reflect only informaticn affecting Permian
Basin Pipeline Company's connectlons?

A That is right. It is a summation of inforamstion for wells
connectsd tu Permian Basian Pipeline Company.

3 Referring to thes first page of the exhibit, Mr, Powlar,
the f£irst column there shows number of connected welis. Does that
reflect any change which would affect your situstion at the present
time?
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ereased to 167, or un increase quring the year of 121 wells,

A Ysa. I would like to point ocut thut ia the first month of
proration, which by the way aimost ccincided with the tize that
Permian started to run gas, we hud 4 wells connscted to our

system. By the end of Decomber of that year, the nuaber had in-

By toe end of 1955, the number had accumulabed %o 248, an lncreuse
of 81 wells during 1955. At the end of May, Peraian had 263
wells connected, 223 more than we had in January of 1354.

Q Referring to the second column, I notice the first item yo*
had 46 wells connected and it showed thirty nlne and a half 160-
acre units, What does that indicate?

A Wsell, that indlcates that at least « number of the wells
held less than a 160-acre unit.

¢ Is that fact significant in fixing the allowabhle?

4 Yes, sir. Gas is prorated on straight acreagse; therefore,
allowables are directly proportional to the number of units.

¢ In comparison with the nuaber cf weils coanected, hsas there
been any significant change in the number of 160~acre units connecp
ted?

A Yes, there has been sven a greater lacrease iz ths number
of 160-acre units. You will note in Janaary of 1954, the comparispn
15 4 against 35 and a half. That is the nasber of 160=-acre units
were less than the number of wells. Moving clear to the eand of
the periocd covered by the exhiblt, the end of May, 1356, although
we had 265 wells connected, the number ¢f units was 301.9, scme
31 or 2 units zreater thes the number of walls.

q Referring to the column citsd as "Nominations and Current
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A V¥Well, the nomination columns reflect the nominsitions
actually made by Permian Basin Pipeline Company to this Commission.
They are advance sstimutes of our, Permisn's requirements from
the four pools involved. The curreat sllowable colusn represents
the allowables actually assigned to wells connected to Permian
in these same four pools.

Q What does the production filgures show in relation to that?

A Well, the production figures are the actual production by
all wells connected to our system. You will note that for the yean
1954, current allowables and production were substuntizlly equal,
whereas in 1555, the current allowables greatly exceeded beth our
pominstions and production., The same situation is true tc & lesse
degres in the {ive~-month period in 13%6. Grand totuls, of course;
indicate the same direction of difference.

Q Mow referring to the last column on the exhibit,Mr. Fowler,
what does that show?

A The final cclumn represents the cumulative stabus of &ll
wells connected to Persian taken as a single unit, and you'will

aote thut we, in the early days of proration, we overproduceds
with the exception of two months in 195%, we were overproduced
continuously. The overproduction continued through April of 19595,
after vhich a modest amount of underproduction prevailsd through
July of 1955. In august of 1955, the underproduction increased
substantially and rapldly thereafter, at least until the end of
1995, and by the end of May, 1956, had’increased somewhat more.

Q During Jjust what pericd of time would you say that Permlan
Basin's problem of underproduction became acute?

A During the last half cof 1955, I would say, commenclng in
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August,

Q What is the present situation, Mr. Fowler, as compared to
the increase you experienced from August to Deceaber of *55%

A Well, although it has increased from December of '55, from
8.% billion to some 10.% billion by the end of May of '56, the ratﬂ
of increagse has been arrested, I believe.

Q Does that indicate then that Permian has taken steps to
handle the gas available through the allowables assigned to them?

A VYell, vwe have operated cur plant at its maximum capacity.

Q Kow, referring to the sheets attached to the exhibit, what
are they?

A The four sheets attached to the sumxsry show ths same type
of information as is shown on the summary, except that it is
separated by pools. The same genaral pattera is shown for each
pool as is shown on the summary. By that I mean we were over-
produced during the early part of proretion and more recantly have
been underproduced in each of the pools.

Q Now, referring agein to the first puge of the exhibit,Mr.
Powler, why are the allowables substantially different from the
aominations made by Permian?

A Well, vhen a pipeline company 1is taking gas from a prorated
pool where other companies are alsc taking gas, it necessarily
follows that each pipeline company's operation is influenced by
the operations of the others. FRow allowables are determined by
this Comaission by summating the ncminations for all companies,
and after adjusting those nominations for differencez between
previous months' nominations and runs and the remainder 1s spread
to all wells in the field. If another pipeline coapany, or several
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other pipeline companies other than Permiun have = requirement
for gas thut is greater per unit than Permiant's requirements, then
Peraian's allowvables are naturally higher than its nominations.

§ You testified earlier, Mr. Fowler, that you were famillar
with the application which Permiaun filed which resulted in this
present casev

A Yas, sir,

Q What was the purpose of that application?

A The purpose of the application was to ask this Commission
to grant Permian some additional time within which to make up the
substantial underproduction now existing on our systeam. We have
requested that the normal cancellation date of July 1, 1956 be
suspended until July 1, 1957.

Q As an alternative to that, would you say that Permian's
sitoation could be handled by an exception to the rulse?

A Yes.

Q In the event the Commission saw £it to grant either an
exception or a suspension of the rule, what assurance do you have
that Parmian Basin Pipeline Company would be able to handle the
anderproduction in addition to its current allowable?

A Perzian has two or three things under comnsideration. First
of all, Permian is nov engaged in enlarging its facilities st its
Hobbs Plant, the desulphurization, dehydration, and gasoline
extraction plants are now being enlarged. COntractavhuve been
ieat for the comnstruction of those facilities. We expect them to
be in operation about December 31, 1956. The lncrease we are
building will be about a thirty-three and a third percent increasd.
The present processing capacity of that plant is 169 million cubic
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feet per day. The proposed capacity is 220 million cublc feet
par day.

Q Now, will this increased capacity in your opinion enable
you to run the underages in addition to your current sllowables
by July, 19577

A We hope that it will, 1In the event it appears thut it
will not, our company has under consideration the construction of
additional fecilities at Hobbs.

Also, representatives of Permian Gasin Pipeline Company
have had and expect to have more discussions with El Paso Natural
Gas Company and Southarn Union, the end result of which may be
that some of Permian's gaz will be delivered to those other compan
to the end that underproduction and overpreduction may be brought
sore nearly into balance.

@ Are you physically equipped to handle an arrangement of
that type with El Pasc Natural Gas Company?

A I believe we are, We have u connection with El Paso near
their Plains Station to which I previously referred. Perhaps othe!
connections could be arranged.

Q@ In yoar opinion, will the granting of an exceptiocn to or
suspension of the rule result in protection of correlative rights?
Yes, I bellew it will.

Serve the best interest of conservation?

That is right.

'l D ’ ¢° >

Xow, Mr_ Pouler, this hsaring has besn called by the
Comaission to consider both overproduction and underproduction;
how do you feel about the questiocn of overproduction?

A If this Commission should see fit to grant Permian the

las,
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right to curry forward and produce 1tshmdorproduction between

July 1, 1956, and July 1, 1957, and ir there are other companies
who find themselves in an Overproduced position and have need of
an exceptica or . Suspension of the shut~in FProvisions of the basiq
orders, and they do not have other gas avallable to them by aesans

A Ve certainly do aot,
MR. XELLAHTN; That is all the Guestions we have,

MR. PORTER: Anyone have g question of the witnessy
MR. KELLAHIN: Before we go into that, I wuld like to
offer in evidence Perziant's Exhibit No. 3,

MR. PORTRR: Any objection to the admission or the exhibit4

By R. mz;
Q NMr. Povwler, you are not recommending . saspension of Rule
16, Order R-520, are you, or are you not? I kind of amlsunderstood

your last bit of testimony there.

A Do understand that Rale 10 applies to Overproduction?y
Q 7That 13 correct,

as I Previously suggested, we donrt have an overproduction problm:+
Q@ But other People may haves

A__They may have. ‘
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Q Do you think that there should be any celling on individual
well overproductiont In other words, the present celling is six
times the current allowabdle; do you feel that any wells should be
allowved to overproduce in excess of that amocunt?

A Mr_. Mr. I haven't given that problsz any study.

¢ Well, if ycu did, you could feresesably hsvs wslls that
wold be so far overproduced that they would have to be shut inj
iz that a reasonadble asszumption?

A Yes, I presume that 1s s reasonuble assuamption; if the
other companies have that large a requirement for gas. HNow, I
don't have any specific recommendation on the thing. It would
seen logleal that some sort of a ceiling might be put on.

MR, OrZy That is all I have.
MR, PORTER: Anyons else have s guestion of Mp, Fowler?
™he witness may be excused.
(#itness excused).
Call the next witness, please.
G- E. BTAHL
called a3 a vitness, having been firgt duly sworn, testified as
follows:
RIBECT EXAMLEALION
By MR. EELIAKIN:
Will you state your nsme, pleansze?
G. 3. 8tahl.
By vhom are you employed?
Permian Bssin Pipaline Conmpuny.
What 1z your addres sy
Oasha, Nebraska.
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4 What 1s your position with Permiun Busin Pipelins Coapuny?

A I am panager of nevw gas purchases for the company. 1 am
manager of purchase opsrsticns,

Q Ia connectlon with thaut position, what cre your duties

and responaibiilitiesy

A ¥Well, as axnusger of gas purchuses for Peraisn Basin Plpelige

Company, ny primary attanticn 13 devoted to zolleitation and nego-
tiations of gas purchasing contracts with the producing segment

of the nstural gas fndustry. In additicn, I om chalirzun of the
Gas Supply Coordinating Comamittee of our coapany, which coordinate*
the uctivities of our marketing operation, construciion and z2upply
afforts of the compnay.

Q How long have ycu been in this type of work:y

A I have been with Northern and Permisn, with Perxlan since
its inception znd Korthern five years,

Q@ Do you nave any educaticnal buckground or expariencs in
this line of work?

A Yes, sir. Ia 1944 I comsmenced xy university educetlon
which was interrupted by aillitury zervice, aznd I servad two years
in the United Stites Havy, After dischargs from the service, I
returned %o collegs, where in 1248 I received : Bachelor of
Science degree in Civil Bagineering. My =angineering sducstion
was obtzined ut the University of Wisconsin r2nd Nebraska, and my
degree was granted by the University of RNebraska. In Juns of
19%i I obtalned an L.L.B. degree from the University f Nebrasks
and was edamitted to the practice of lav before ths Federsi and

Nebrasis: State Courts.
During the periocd of time prior to June., 1951, I held ths
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pusitions of fleld engineer and subsejueatly chiel fleld enginser
for Johnson Construction Company, Ine. I also practiced as a
consulting enginesr in structural design, civil engineer in reluted
fislds.

In July, 1951, I jeined the legal department of Northern

as an attorney and was assigaed principally to Permisn Basin Plpeline

Compseny, with speclal emphuacis on the gus supply snd gas supply
phases of the company®'s activities. BEurly in 1353 I joined Mr.
John ianicy ; viee-president of Permian in charge of gas supply,
as a staff sssistant sssigned to gus coatract matters.

I subseguently wes named zanager of gas mstlers for Northes
and Permian, which positicn I now hold. I am a member of the
Mid~Coantinent Gas Asscclation, the Naw Mexico 0il and Gas Associa-
tion, the Independent Ratural Gas Assoclation, the Americsn Gas
and Americun Institute of Mining and Metallurgicul Engineering.

I hawe previocusly testified befors the Federal Power Commission
and this State Comzisszlon.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's guelilicailons zecceptubls
to the Commissionv

¥R. PORTBR: Aay oblecticon to hils gualificztion? They
are.

Q Nr. Stahl,in connectica with your work, have you had any-
thing tc do that 1s concsraned with the prorationing of gas?

A Yes, sir. At the time thal Permian Basin Plpeline Company
bacame a reality; I was assigned tc supervise, with respect to
proration in laxz County, and actively rarticipated froam the
inception of the Commiszion's hearings on proration as both
counsel and witnsas,

n
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% ¥Weuld you ei%ialn briefly the operation of Northern
Natural Gas Company and Permian Basin Pipeline Compuny's system?

4 Yes, sir. We consider that it is integrated operation;
starting at the south end of the systaem, Permlan gathsrs gas,y us
Mr. Fowler described in his testimony. That gas 15 then s0ld to
Northern Notural Gus Coampany, who in turn through u lease arrange-
ment with 71 Paso Natural Gas Company, which incidentally has 33
years left to run, trades out gas with El Paso so that the gas
that Permlian delivers to Northern is given to El Paso &t the
south end of the Pl Puso Dumas lina, which is approximutely 200
miles south of the point where El Paso returns the gez to Northern,
Northarn then takes the gas from Permian and other gas which
Northern purchuses in Texas, Oklahoma and Xansas, aund movas it
north into Rorthernt's market arsas.

Q 1Is Permian a natural gas coampany within the zeaning of the
terms of the natural gas act?

4 I heve bwen so advised by my counsel, yes, sir,

Q What type of market 1is Permian gas sold to and where is
it consumed?

A Permlan gas is sold in market territory known as the
Northern Plains area, consisting of the State of North Dakota,
South Dakota, Nebraska, Minnesota, Wisconsin, Iowa, and & portion
of Yansas, In the sres that we serve we are the sole suppliser
of natural gas to the communitles and industries that we service.

Q Has there been any increase in the past of Northerafs sala+
capuaclity?

A Yes, sir, a3 it reflects Psrmizn Basin ?lipeline Company's

operations in 1953, before we had Permian Basin Pipeliine Company
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in operation, the company wus certified by the Federal Fowerl
Commigsion tu sell 825,000 cubic feet of gas per duy. At the tinme
that the Permian gas becase avallable to Northeran, we incressed
that saleable capacity to 1,100,000,000 cublc feet per day. That
is our current capacity. At the present time we have before the
Pederal Power Comaission an upplication te iunersase that capacity
to 1,220,000,000 cublc feet per day.

Q In regard to these prospsctive requirements of KNorthern,
will any portion of them arise during the next twelve months?

A Yes, sgir. Ve now have before the Powaer Commission un
applicatioa to sell an additicaal 120,000,000 cubic feet per day.
Last Priday we received temporary authority frosm the Federal
Power Commission tc construct facilities on the Korthera system
to tauke a portion of that 120,000,000 cublc faet of gas to market.
We also received authority last Friday from the Federal Power
Commission to operate a large-scale gas storage project in western
Ioﬁa, which will require the injection in the ground of volumes
of gas in the neighborhocd initially of 100,000,000 cublc feet
per day over and above the gas we sell to our customers.

I might point out that Northern has a tremendous market
area both house heating, space heating, industrial and industrial
load., We feel we have a tremendous market at the present time
and a tremendous potential for growth on our system.

Q Do you then anticipate that you will be tzking increased
amcunts of gas from southeastern New Mexico?

A Yes, the reason that Norihern went intc the Permian

Basin Pipeline Company projact when it did was to get 2 pipeline

systes intc-this country, bacaiuse wa recogalzed that the potential

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
STENOTYPE REFORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
TELEPHONE 3-6691




P ——————T e T eSS eSS

for discovery of additionsl gas reserves was tremendous in the
Permian Basin. Ve particularly recognized that the Four Corner
Ares of southeustern Few Mexico had barely been scratched and ther
wonld be tremendous gas reserves discovered 1in that area, and thaJ,
of course, has been proven out. We need additionsl gas and 1t is
going to have to come from this part of the country.

Q You heard Mr, Powler‘'s tastiamcny as to the increased
capacity‘uhieh was belng constructed &t the Hobbs Flunt. Mr.
Stahl, does Permian and Northern have sufflcient capuclity beyond
that point to handle the increased amounts of gas about which you
have testified?

A Yes, sir. The bottleneck in our system in this particular
probles hss been the capacity at the Hobbs Plant, as testified

to by Mr. Powler. Once we circumvent that bottleneck, then we
have adequate capucity or we have plans to construct z:dequates

cspacity to move all of that gas to aarket.

§ Does Permian have u need for the gas allowcbles which are
presently subject teo cancellation?

A Yes, sir, we dafinitely need the gas which is subjeet to
cancellation,and if the Ccamission does not grant us the applica-
tion, then it will put a severe strain cn our other gss supply
sources. |

Q Would, in your opinion, the granting of an exceptiocn to
or suspeasica of the rule concerning cancellsation of underage servp

the interest of conservation and serve to prctect correlative

rights?
A Yes, zir, 1t would. I would like to point out thiss
Ve feel, Northern and Permian feel that we have u demand foreszesallle
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«t the present time, over the next five years, of s ainimum of
an udditional 500,000,000 cubic feet. We definitely need this
gas plus additicnal gas.

MR. XELLAHIK: That is all.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have & queation of Mr. Stahl?
Mr, Utz.

GROSS EXAMIRATIOHR
By MB. UIZs '

Q Do you believe that the Commission can or shculd suspend
underage ani the cancellation of underage without also suspending
the balancing of overproduction?

A Yo, sir., I believe it's a two-edged sword that has ¥o go
both ways.

Q If we suspend canceliation; we should aisc suspand the
balancing of overage?

A That is my personal opinion, yes,; sir.

Q Do you answer that from an sngineering standpoint or legal
standpoint?

A I'1l let you make that decision, Mr. Utz.

MR, UTZ: That is all.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else? Mr. Montgomery.
By MR. HQRTGOMERX:

Q Did I understand that you say within the nexy five ysars
you anticipate you will ve ituking some 500,000,000 cubic faet
day from the southeast area?v

4 Mo, sir, As I testified, our present capacity is 4
billion one hundred million. We have before the Federal Powar

Commission an applicstion to increa-~e that to s billilion two hundrefl
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twenty atllion cubic feet per day., Our marketing depuartment has
sdvized us that we have a demand for an edditional 50C,000,000
which would run that up to approximately & billiocn seven hundred
million for the total of both companies. A substantial portion of
that, in ay judgsment, has got to come from the Permian system, and

one of the most attractive areas that Permian is in is in Lea County.

MR, MONTGCMERY: That is all.

MR, PORTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr. Stahl?

MR. WALKER: With your rather limited gualifications,
couldn't we find = better ters to use to circumvent around the
Hobbs area; that is o term that 1s usually used by professicnal
politicians rather than one of your organization, of your kind, car
we change thut some way? I would hate for that word to appear ia
the record.

A Yes, sir, I thirk we ought to maybs change that to "hresk"
the bottleneck which Permian is in the process of hreaking at the
present time,

MR, WALKER: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: I have one question., You may have mentioned
thisj; when did you anticipate the coampletion of the eXpansicn of
your Hobbs Plant?

A Our corrent best estimste and which we have gotten frox
the contractors that we heve hired for the job is that we will
have the plant in operation late in Deceabar or the latest, about
the first of the ysar.

MR, PORTER: I see., Any other guestions?

A Incidentzlly, I aight point out that the construciion work

has stgrted on the plant NOw.

131
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MR, XELLAHIN: In that connection, if I may say so, that
the applicatinon filed by Permian asked for a year, rather than
merely a six-month period for that reascn.

MR. PORTER: Yes, sir. The witness may be excused.

" (Witness excused),

The next witness, please.

MR, GREINER: A. S. Grelner for Southern Ualon Gas Companyi

MR. PORTER: Mr., Greiner.

MR. GREINER: If the Commission please, Scuthern Union
Ges Company, in its participaticn in this cese, 1s In some respectf
here in the same fashion as hzs been mentioned with regard %o
Permian Basin Pipeline Companys that 1s to zay, we filed two
applications of our own which have spperently been consolidatsd
for hearing or converted for hearing into this proceedlng on the
Comnission’s own motion in Case No. 1082,

One of these applications related to the Eumont Gas Fool
whereln Scuthern Unlon has some 15 wells which are currently in
&n overproduced status, and based on May allowables, sach of these
wells was overproduced by more than six times the May allowable.
That wvas filed in Case No. 1078.

ine othier application which we filed relates to one well
1n the Jalmat Gas Pcol, and that was assigred Cuse No. 1079, we
thought. But today's docket bore on there Case NHe. 1079, applica-
tlon of Stanolind 011 and Gas Company; so 1 am frankly at a loss
to know what nuadsr,; 1f any, aspplies to that second application
of burs, and we would zt this time like to have incorporated by

referenceinto the record in this case these two applications, the

ohe—ta-Coso-Nov—iO728 and-also the onewhich was originully nunlered —
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Case 1079, but which now may bear some different number.

1078 was heard yesterday, Mr. Seelinger tells me, and
that docket number was assigned to one of the others, which were
docket numbers which ware given tc as by the clerk,

MR. GURLEY: If it please the Commission, I would like to
explain the mrpparent foul-up in docket numbers here. At the
time we received the application of Southern Union zlong with the
Permian Pipeline Company's application, we had decided to hear
thea as separate casses, and later decided, because of the overall
problems, to combine both the applications into one cese along
with the entire problem that faces those flelds at this time,
and called the case on the motion of the Commission; and that is
vhy it now bears the docket number of 1082. All of these csases
are under this docket call of 1082,

MR. GREINER: Can you advise me as to how these applications
are noﬁ identified in the Commission's files, %o the end that I may
properly request ths Coamission to lncorporate them by reference?

MR. GURLZY: They are idontifi33 as part of this particulaﬁ
case and under your own application. They are still your applica~
tions, if that i1s what you mean. We can so ldentify them as
applications "A" gnd "BY in Case 1082, yours will be "A® and "B",

MR. GREIRER: I see, Application 1, that will be #A"™,
and the one that relates to the 15 wells in the Eumont Gas Pool,
that 1s 1082-A, and the one that relates to the one well in the
Jalmat Pool is 1082-B. We request the Commission to incorporate
thex: by referencs into Case 1082.

MR. GUBLEY: Does that meet with the Peramian Basin
approval?

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
STENOYYPE REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, REW MEXICO
TELEFHONE 3-6691




25

MR. XKELLAHIN: They are all part of the recordé, as I
understand 1t.

MR, PORTER: That 1is right.

MR. GREINER: One further points In speaking of the wells
just now, I spoke of them as Southera Union wells. Actually these
are not wells in which we are the coperator; we are the pilpellne
purchaser from the wvells in question. I filed these applications
in that capacity.

MR. WALKRR: How long have you known these dockets were
fouled up?

MR. GREINZR: VWhen I got here this morning and the sudden
eoincidence of numbers hit me.

MR, WALKER: It might have served s good purpose if we hud
straightened this out before we came here.

MR, GRRINZR: I am sorry I diantt., I am sure there was
a ready explanation. I didn't know, as Mr. Seellinger tells ae,
there was confusion in another one., I didn't mean to eabarruss
the Commission. Ve have as our witness Mr. Walker.

H- B- XALKERB,
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follovss
RIERECT RXAMINATION
By MR. QRRLINER!
Q@ Will you state your full name, please?
A H. R. Walker,
¢ ¥hat is your position with Southern Union Gas Coapuny,
Mr. Walker?

A I am distriot transmission superintendent of the Carlsbud
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District.

Q Bow long have you held this position, Mr, Walker?
A Since October of 1952,
Q What is the general scope of your duties, please?
A Gemerally, the supervision of gelhering and transmission,
produstion of natursl gas--
Q Is it -
A ==~ in the southeast New Mexlico aresa, the Carladad Districtg
Q Do your duties include the regulation of tukes from the
wells connscted to Southern Union system in this area?
A They do.
¢ In the light of %the proration orders snd schedules issued
by this Commission?

A !‘3, sir.

Q Fow, you have menticned the Carlsbud Distriet, Mr. Walker,
could you deseribe generally the characterisztics of activities
carried on by Southern Union in its Carlsbad District?

A Yes, we serve as a natural gas utllity sarving the towns
of Carlsbad, artesia, Lake Arthur, Dexter, Hagarman, bl-city gate
sales %o Roswelil, bi-~-city gate sales to Hobbs. Also vwe serve
lovington under our own name, W& serve several large industrial
cugtomers, including five potash aines at the present date, soame
electric generating plants, und some oil refineries.

¢ Is the City of Eunice, New Mexlco, alsc served?

A Bunice 13 also served by us.

QY Are all thse sales made by Southern Union Gas Coapany in
its Carlsbud District purely an intra-state commerce?

4 Thst is right.
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Q Rone of the gus tuken by Southern Union, then, in this
Lea County area goes cutside the State of New Mexico?y

A Thuat is right, It is all intra-state.

Q What are the approximate current annual gus requirements
of Scuthern Union's Carlsbad District?

A Approximately 18.6 billion cudbic feet.

Q Is this Carlsbad District separate from the remsining area
served by Southern Union Gas Company; that 1s to say, Southern
Union buys a considerahle amount of gas in the San Juan Basin?

A This is physicully separate. Thera 1s no coannection by
pipeline between the two or any other districts thut Southern
Union operates within the Stute, that 1s the Clovis or West
Texas District, there is nc connection,

Q@ What are the socurces of gas at the present time which
Southern Union eamploys to satisfy these annuul requirements which
I believe you said were approximately 18.6 billion per year:

A That is right. We have several sources, The Lea County
vells connections are one, the Bddy County well coanections, we
have coanections with two residue plants in Bddy County, we have
a connection with El Pasc Natural Gas Coampany nesar Carlisbad.

G Are these other sources of supply, exclusive of Lea County
ares, sufficient to satisfy in full these gas requirements of whicH
you have spoken?

A No, sir, they are not.

Q¢ Approximutely what volume of gas is required by Southern
Union 4t the present time from the prorated pools in the Lea
County areus,taken in the aggregate?

A That 1s on an annual basis?
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Q Yes, sir,

A I belisve ubout 4.4 or 5 billicn, somewhere in there.

Q Is thst volume of gas taken evenly every day throughout
the yeur?

A Ko, it can't be taken avenly. We have spuce heating loadj

which, of course, vuries on demand. In the winter we huve to hav
larger volumes than we do in the summer.

qQ Could you give us some indicaticn as to how much larger
the requiremsnts are in the winter thun in the suamer months?

A Froam this fisld or total?

¢ I am tulking now, generally, from the Lez County ares,
narrowing it down to that. What, for instance, did you budget as
being the total take?

A Okuy, let's sae, yes, here it 1s. For instance, in
January we budget about 1.8 billion per month and in June about
1.% hillion, in round figures, per month.

(Southern Union's Exhibit No. 1
marked for identification.)

Q Now, referring to thls map which has boen marked for
jdentification as Southern Union Exhibit Ro. 1, what 1s thls map,
Mr. Walker?

4 ‘Tnis map, it is just a general operations maps it shows
our gathering and transmission lines linto this area with certain
of the pools surrounded to indicate the pool and the sour gsas
facilities and the sweet gas facilities. This is the Jalmat pool
down here. This is the Eumont sweet gas field., Here is the
Eumont sour gas fleld, and this is the Bllinebry g«s fleld.

@ Was this map prepared by you or under your supervision, Mr
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Walker?

A X, sir, it was prepared in the Dalias office, but I am
familiar with the map and 1t is --

Q¢ (Interrupting) TYou have checked it against the factls &s
jou kivw thea from persoial cobservation and experience there, and
it correctly portruys them?

A That is right, it does,

Q These duark solid lines are Southern Unicn Gas Company's
gathering or transmission pipellines in the urea?

A That is right.

Q They indicate service to the town of Bunice?

A That 1is right.

Q3 To 01l Center?

A Yes,

Q BHow about the lines running up here to Hobbs; now 1s that
a Southern Unicn line tc Hobbs?

' A Ko, that belongs to Basin Gus Company, and we deliver %o
thez through our own line at this point.

R Is that all of the supply of gas for Hobbs?

4 That is the only supply they have, yes, sir.

Q Nov then, going on north from Hobbs to the portion of the
map vhich got lapped over the top here, are any other countles
served on north of Hobbs?

A Lovington is served by transmissicn line of our own froam
Hobbs to Lovington.

Q We have to deliver to Hobbs bafore we can get it back for
delivery to Lovington,'is thzt correct?

A That is correct.
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Q You menticned sweet wnd sour gas wells in this area.
Caii you describe that situation in « little bit more detully

A Yes, the wells within this area --

¢ (Interrupting) That is the areu msrked as Bumoat sour
wells?

L That 1s right. They have hydrogen suipnide and CO2, with
the gas, as it is produced frca the wells, is act suitable for
delivery to our customers and must go through a processing plsnt
here at 01l Center. The sweet 3as or the portion wo have marked
as sweet gas field, the gas from those wells does not contaln
hydrogen sulphide and 1s sultable for delivary to our customers
siaply by dehydration, which i1s accomplished st the wellheads.

Q Referring to the applications "A" and "B" in thzse cases,
you have read those zppilcations and are fumiliar with thea?

A I have.

Q Ia them, they refer to some 1% wells, I believe, thatl ure
overproduced in the Bumont Area and to cne well which is overpro-
duced in the Jalmat Ares. Huve those particulsr wells been indica
on this aap in any fashion 30 as to be ldentifisdbiel

A The overproduaced vells in both areas sre those encircled
in red.

§ Are there acy wells connentsd to this gathering syztsa

which are now in a state of underproduction and which have alsc ban

so0 since the bdeginning of the last balaneing pariod?
A There are two, the ones sncircled in blue, one in ths
Rlinebry and cns iz the Jalmatl.

Now, as lndicated in these applicaticns, how xmany nonths

-

3 - A Ve
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beer circled in red; that is to say, give usz the longe=¥ .nd [hored

est month of overproduction, if you would.

A The longest one is the Atlantic Coleman Ko. 1y 29.8 zonths
overprodaced on the busis of the May allocation; the one with &hs

shortest period of overproduction is the Me~tex Wallace State
So. 2 with 7.2 moaths overproduction, bssed oa the May allocation.

Q The other of these wells fall genarally between those
figures, but in the range of froz 16.6 months on down, is that
correct?

A That is right.

Q What is the total number of wells which are connected
to sSouthern Uniont's lines in this Lea County urea as shown on
the map at the present time?

A 26,

Q@ ZThat mesns, then; that there are some 10 wells caly which
are not now circled in red, and thus not subject to shut-in if
the normal regulations of the Commission were to b applied, is
that correct?

A That 15 right,

Q ¥Yould these 10 wells be capable by themselves of satiafyin&
the gas requirements of Southern Union customers who are dependent
for tneir gas supply coa Yails area?

A Mo, they would not for any considerable period of $ime;

a few days, possibly, something like that, not during the winter
weather at all.

Q Do yeu say that because the total delivery capacity of
these wells is less than ths total gas requirements, or becauss
of the way that they and ths physical fuecllities ure situsted?
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A Ko, the delivery capacity of the wells is probably suf-
ficient, but the physical hockup of the wells and their locations
to the line and their markets, they could not deliver it,.

Q The sizes of gathering lines would Jjust be inappropriate?

A That is right.

Q Are you familiar generally, Mr. Walker, wlth the volumes
of gas which Scuthern Union has had allowed to it under the pro-
ration orders of this Commission in this ares commencing in 1.5,
a3 well as the volumes of gas which Scuthern Union has teken from
the ares?

A Yes, sir.

Q Gcing back to 1954, which was, I belleve, the first year
of effective proration orders there, is that correct?

A That is right, started the lst of January.

Q What was the total allowable for Southern Unlon from the
wells to which it wss connected in the Lea County prorated flelds
at that time, that was totzl allowabhiey

A In 1954, the totul allowable was five billion, sever hundrgd

rifiy-one million, eight hundred elghty-six.

¢ What was the unit, 1s that cublc fset?

A That is cubic feet.

Q That is. What was the actual take of Southern Union from
these prorated pools during that same period?

A Pive billion, four hundred sixty-seven million, eight
hundred seventeen cubic feet.

Q So thst at the end of that first balancing periocd, Scuthers
Union's system, taken as a whole, was substantially undsrpreduced,
ig that correcty
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A That is true, it wvas,

Q What happensd in that regard in 1355, what was the allow=-
able for that year for the wells connected tc Southsra Union lines
in this areua?

A The aliow:ble was three billion,nine hundred seventeen
million, three hundred forty cublc feet.

Q What was the production frum these wells?

A PFour billion, five hundred forty amillion, eight hundred
fifty-seven cubic feet.

Q In other words, Southern Union lowered lts takes but the
allowable dropped off even more?

A That is right.

Q And at that time, at the end of 1955, the situation was
one of net overproduction?

A It was.

4 HNow, in '56, what has the trend been?

A The first four months, I believe is all we have on here,
through April. The sllowable has been one billion seven hundred
thirty thousand six hundred fourteen, and the production has buen
one billion, six hundred seventy-five million, seven hundred ninety~

eight,
¢ So that those have been approximuately in bulance, but with
a slight trend toward overproduction in this year, also, 1s that
correct?
A No. Our trend has been to reverse. We have reduced our
ovaerproduction so far this year with one billion seven hundred
thirty million six hundred fourteen thousand allocated, ard one

Billieon,—six hundred seventy-five million, seven hundred ninety-
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eight produced, so therefore we havereduced our overproducticn so
far this year.

Q In addition to the problems of trying to mutch up pro-
duction aguinst these varylng allowsbles, hus there been any
difficulty experlenced by Southern Union during this period with
respect to the divislon of its takes between sweet and sour gus
wells?

A Well, yes, there hus been. We have a little treatsr plant
over there which during 1)5% had a certain nominzl capaclity, which
was not sufficient to take all of the scur gsas allocated from
these fieldsj so beginning sbout the end of 1954, we sturted un
expansion of this treater plent and looking %o an allocation approi
imately squal to 1954, we built additional facilities to
increase our capacity to treat this sour gas, and therefore end
up this situation as brought out before we were underproduced in
*Shs and we took steps immediately to correct 1t by lncreasing
our facilities.

Q@ Aind since these new facilities huve been installed, have
they besen useful to the company?

A W¥o, sir. We found that in '5% we generally had aore
facilities than we needed.

Q So that, based on what actually did happen in '55, and
from then on, these would not have been needed at &ll?

A That is right. |

Q What has been the cause, Mr. Waslker, in your opinion, of
this fluctuation in allowables which has shifted Southern Union
so radically from an undc;produced into an overproduced position?

F-—

Has that hean a mutter which is the consequence of any action on
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the part of Southern Union?
A No, it hasn't, We are a comparatively smull Luker in
these fields angd our noainations for gas have really iittle

effect upon the finil field allocation, because we arg Just simply

too small in these flelds,

Q Speaking of these three fields which are involved here,
vhat 13, well, frop 1955, what would have been Southern Union'y
production from those three fields expressed 88 a percentage of
the total Production?

A In 1955, we had a total bercentage from these fields of
about, that is *S%, I'll get over here — in 1955, 3.663% of
the total production,

Q What was Southern Union's parcentags of the total allcw;ba+

Q Coming down to this four-month period in 1956, what would
Southern Unionts percentage be there?

A Mr, Greiner, I doa't have 4 percentage figure og that,
That 1s on the production?
On the production,
Do you have one oa the allowable?
I have one on the allowable,

What was it on the allowable?
2.932%,

Q Has Southern Union during this period when it has been
Rateriully Overproduced in this 8roup of 16 wells been noainating

»o»o»o
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A Yes, sir, ve huve.

Q So that it hes not been the consequence of not nominating
enough that we have not been getting the sllowsblgsy

A Ko, sir.

Q VWhat, in your opinion, would be the effect on these 16
wells if they were now to be shut-in for pericds ranging, based
on these Mauy allowables, from not guite seven months up to slightly
over two years; would that be good for the well?

A Well, it is generally considered that such a protracted
shut-in would not be good; however, I huve not made any study of
the particular wells involved and it is just general practice that
a long shut~-in such as that could possibly be harmful to the pro-
ductive capacity of the well,

Q What effect would it or might it huve upon the arrangeaentg
between the owners of these wells and their lessors?

A There can be a detrimental effect there, a3 sometimes there
1s within the coatract requirements for production within specified
periocds, That 1s,n0 prolonged shut-ins, aﬁd again I do rnot have
access to thelr individual lease contracts, but it is reasonable
to expect that there are soms which could be adversely affected,

Q Now, faced with thls situation, 1s there any hope of
remedy for it? 1Is the company dcing anything in an effcrt to
remedy it?

A Yes, we are. We are, in ths first plece, we have recently
made some additional conmsctions in Eddy County for residue gas.
It is ay understanding that the management of Scuthern Ualon and
Bl Faso has generally agreed upcn an interchange of gas by which

El Paso would deliver us a certain volume, the figure, I bellieve,

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
STENOTYPE REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
TELEPHONE 3-669)




is about two billicon a year in Lea County. I know -=-
Q@ (Interrupting) That would be a chunge for gas where?

A Por gas in the San Juan areu.

Q 8o you would be delivaring gas in the Sun Juan area to
Kl Puso,for exchange approximately eyual volumes dellvered to
Southern Undon Oas by El Puso in the lea County area?
That 1s right. Thut 1s my understunding.

»

You d4id no% personully participuate in those negetiations?
A HO, 31’, I didnt't,

&£

Q How does thut two billion figure compare with the approxi-
amate total Lea County requirement which you sstimate for the ecmin*
year?

A It 1s a little less than half of 1it.

Q¢ BHave the flnal contracts been signed on this exchange
arrangement with El Faso Natural Gas?

A Bot to my knowledge. However, thay could have been signed
within the last day since I heard of it. It is sy understanding
that the verbal agreement hus been reached and that tne exchange
is definitely, will be worked out,

Q When dc you antlcipate that actusl deliveriey of exchange
volumes of gus might begin in this area, so as to glve Southern
Union relief?

A There would be certain facilitiss tc construct which would
takoygoag time, but 1f the contract is consummated and signed up
shortly, we should be getting some gas from thea within the next,
oh, three amonths.

Q Before the close of the --

A_(Interrapting) Yes, before the close of the nexi proratiok
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period.

Q In addition to those volumes, will Southern Union be gettidg
any further relief towards a workeff of this overproduced position
by reason of the additional takes menticned by the Permian witnesses
in their prior testiamony in this case?

A Yes, that will have its effect, an increase in the alloca-
tion, the current allocation will definitely reduce our overpro-
duction and 30 therefore we doc expect soame relief thaers,as Permian
is able to increase their nominstions amd production, then it
will help us to overcome our overproduction.

Q There will be a larger allowable for each of your wsllis,
is that correct?

A That is right.

¢ So thut by taking the same volume of gas below that allow-
able, more will de worked off ecach month than 1s being worked off
now?

A That is right.

Q3 In addition to that, will there be uny effect 1a this
increase in the size of the monthly allowables upon the apparent

number of mcnths overproduction involved in these wells?

A Well, yes, there will bejas the allocation per month is
increased, that will, of course, reduce the cverproduction based
apon tha monthly, the current allocation.

Q@ To state an extreme exanciple, if the allcwable per wsll per
sonth were doubled,vthe numder cf months of coverproduction would
be approximately halfl?

A That 15 the answer, yes. _

Q Do you feel that in the light of those other arrangesments
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and circumstunces which ycu huve jusgt menticned, 1t wuuld
appropriate for Southern Union av this time tc be going out and
seeking additionzl well connectlicons as sort of u self~help remedy
in an effort to work off this overproducticn, or do you think
that 1ts activities to date have been reaszcnubly sufficlent for
thut purpose?

A BRo, sir, Mr. Greiner, I do not think it would be wise for
us to seek furthsr connections. We have sacn the allocations |
fluctvate up and downj as I said, in 1954 we were quité sericusly
underproduced. 7The next year we found oursglves overproduced.

To contract additionsal wells and then have the allocation per unit
or per well increase substantially would put us in a position
where we could not produce the allocated or minimum figures.

Q Now, there are also two wells which are shown on the map
circled in dlue which I believe you said were uﬁderproduced vells,
is that correct?

A That is right.

Q What are those wells, Mr. Walker?

A The one here in the Jalmat 1s the Cackle 3inclulr State
Ko. 4, the one in the Blinebry is the Aztec .uon So. 2 and those
two particular wells, they have,the underproduction 1s a little
bit of a special situation on the Tacklcwell; 1t was due to »
rededication of acreage and trunsfer of gas from snother well to
this particular well fairly late 1in the curreat proration pericd.
Though we are reducihg this underage at a very good rate, there is
still some underproduction charged agalimst this well.

Q What currently are we making up on thls “acki=well per
aonth?
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A Wall, the exact makeup depends, of course, on the current
allocation, but for Muy we produced 88 millica in round figures
from it, and I belleve our allocation on that was 28 million;
therefore we uactually mude up about 60 million feet of that under-
produetion in cns aonlh.

§ How much underproduction is there still left?

A As of May, there is 220 million.

Q So that there is 220 million there of underproduction
vhich will also be available to assist in the workoff of the over-
productions, is that right? ’

A That 13z correct.

Q As to this Aztec ‘nuwonwell which you mentioned -~

A That again is a specilal situation. We wanted the gas from
the well, but the operator was in the process of scme negotiations
on communitizing the acreage with another company and he reguested
us to produce it only on a WO-acre basis until such time as he
had completed his negotiations., The Commission did continue to
allocate 1t u 160-acre unit, and the operator asked us not to
produce it except on a 4O-zcre,sc therefore we wound up with an
underproduction there.

Q Vnat is your understanding about that situation in the
future? ,

A I understand thst the operator did communitize the acreage
and the well definitely will ha on 160-acre unit as of just a few
days ago, and therefore we will have that underagé available to us
for production.

3 Bow much is that underage, Mr. Walkerv

A 128 million.
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Q Taking the aggregate net overproduction at this time of
Southern Union in this ares, what i3 that, as of the latest date
that you have 1it?

A The net, aggregate net is 870,250,000 cubic feet.

As of what date was that?
At of May 3lst.
That is on the basis of the Commissicn®s records?

Yes, sir.

O OO > O

One other minor points: Are sall of the wells which were
1isted in Southern Union's application in 1082-a carried on the
Comamission's proration schedule as being Scuthern Unicn wells, or
are there any of them which are carried as being connected to othen
pipeline companies?

A Yes, there are a ccuple of theam. Let's see if they're
on hare. Restate your guesticn, Mr. Greiner; maybe I didan't get 14
right.

Q I was simply asking if, out of the list of 15 wells here,
all of them are shown on the Comamission's current proration
schedules as being Southern Union connected wells.

A Of these 15 wells, all are Southern Union connected.

§ Well, that is part of the story, but are they all shown
as being Southsrn Union on the cémmission schedulest: Although
thers sre some wells which are shown on the Commission schedule
as being connected to other pipelinas, although Sonthern Uniocn is
actually taking fros them under individual arrangeaents, none of
those wells are involved here, is that correct?

A That 1s right, none of them are shown oa this application.
Q Thank you. Mr. Walker, if the rellef requested by SOuthnrh
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Union in this case were to be granted, that 1s tu say, these wells
not to be shut-in at ths oresent time but be permitted to continue
producing at reduced levels, gradually working off their accu.mulat*d
overproduction, do you feel that would result in any waste of gas?

A No, I do not. If the reilef were granted it would not
resuit in any wvaste.

Q Would it result in any abuse of correlative rights¢ Do
you understand that teram?

A I don't believe it would,

Q Over a period of years with the wells balanced out, in
your opinion, they would still be delivering their fair share of
the gas froa the pools?

A Yes, sir, they would.

MR. GREINER: Thank you very much, That is all we have,

MR, PORTER: We will take a five-minute recess, pleuse.

(Recaess).

MR, PORTER: The meeting will please come to order, Mr,.
Greiner, you may proceed.

MR. GREYNER: I have & coupie of guestions more I woulid
like tc ask the witness.

Q Just before the recess, we were talking about wells connsci%d
to Southern Union lines but shown on the Commission's proration
schadules as being connected to unother company. Have you
identified those wells now as being in the Jalmat, rather than beidg
in the Bumont Pool¥

A That 3= right, We do have two wells in the Jalmat Pool
which are shown on the Commission's schedule as coanected to
another company, but we are takling the gas froa them by wellhead
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Q Those two wells are which?

A The Gulf Christmas No. 1 and Gulf Christaus No. 2.

Q The Gulf Christmas No. 2 is the one that is overproduced
by several months, is that correct? It is one of those circled
in red, the Gulf Christamas No. 17
It is the No. 1.

It is overproduced?
That is right.

¢ But the No. 2 is not the subject of the application, is
that right?

A That is right.

Q One more question. Is Southern Unicn making any effort
at this time to your knowledge to connect additional wells 1n

» O P>

this Lea County area?

A Well, yes, vwe are, We have recently connected some uddi-
tionzl wells,only a short time ago we connected two wells which
proved to be non-productive, That interfered with our schedule
a little bit, but we have since then connected an Atlantic well,
we have connectsd one for Morris R, Antwell, and we are negotiat
for a couple of others that I know of. That 1s in Lea County.

We have alsc made another connection in EBddy County just recently
for some residue gas, and are negotlating for another well connec-
tion over there and expecting unother wildcat which we will be

able to connect, so we are definitely mot through conmecting wells|
We are continuing and by percentage, with 26 wells connscted in
Lea County, our recent coanection of four over there is approxi-

mately a 208 increase in connections just recently.
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Thanlk wou, Mr. Walker.

MR. GREINER: I would like to make one brief statement

at this time as to our company's position before cross examinationd

"
4
i

-

i~ aa cnbe b . - e . : ]
nought that parhaps 1% will serve to clarify o 1ittle bit the

position of our coapany.

MR, PORTER: Certainly.

MR, OREIKER: 1In the two applications which have now been
referred to as 1082-A and B, Southern Union Gas asked for usn
exception to the wells listed therein for a perioed of six months.
It was our thought in making the applicatlon for a six-month
period that any exception either on the overproduced or under-
prad uced side should be for a fairly limited period of timej and

balancing period, the Commission ought to take snother look at ea

that probably at the beginning or just before the begianing of eaZI

one of these exceptional situautions to see if the parties affected
wers making a bona fide effort to get themselves back into line
and were being at all successful in their efforts. If they were
just beating their heads against s stone wall, the thing ought

to be looked at in that light. As the matter has now been pre-
sented by Permian, they are now asking for a year's suspension or
exception. We would be agreeuble to that, because as has been
apparent from the testimony already, many of the things that have
been tzlked about here as relieving both thelr underproduced

situation and our overproduced situation cannct bacome very

effective until Just about the ond of this next six-months balancy

periOdo

Under those circumstances, it would seem appropriate to

ran far a4 year bafore taking another lock. We do, aowever,
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definitely feel thuat this thing shouldn't be allowed to go on
indefinitaly without being looked at at perilodic intervals and
being reappraised.
MR, PORTER: Does anyone have u question of Mr, Walker?
Mr. Mankin.
CROSS EXAMINAIION
By MR. MAMKIN:

Q Mr. Walker, referring aguin to these Gulf Christmas wells,
you indicated that you are hooked onto those waells. Is the
Commission schedule in error in carrying those as Fermian Basin?

A Ko, sir, I don't beliesve that i3 so. The exact arrange-
mnts there between Permian Basin and Southern Union I am not
familiar with., The gas 1s dedicated to Permisn, I belleve, and
by trade-out of some other wells, why, we are purchasing that gas,
ve are taking that gas and Permian is taking some that we 4id
have at one time.

Q Permian is reporting ite

MR, GREINER: Yes, sir. PFor yowr information, we pay
Peraian for that ges and they pay ths opsrator, so that the pro-
ration schedule 18 correct and it was not seant to be iaplied it
was incorrect. It was simply sc you might understand why we are
applying to a well which showed as a Paralan well on the proration
achedule.

MR, MANKIN: That is all I have.

MR. PORTER: Any other questions of Mr. Walker? The
witness may be excused.

(Witness excuged).

Any othar witngsses in thls case? Anvbody have any statae-
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ments to make?

MR, GURLEY:s If it please the Coamission, I would like to
make tuo stutements at this time that we were asked tc make and
read into the record, one coming from Aztec 01l wund Gas Company
by letter of June 12, 1956, in which they stated that they concur
with Scuthern Union's request for additionsl time to make up the
present underproduction of the wells.

Tha Texas Company, by Mr. H. N. Wade, asked tc have the
following stutement read into the record, Case 1082, dated June
14, 19563

"fhe Texas Company, as an oparator in some of the fields
involved in Case No. 1082, will be affected by the Commission's
decision in this case. The Texas Company believes that, becsuse
of the extenuating circumstances sncountered by the applicants
in gathering and processing gas from the fields coveled in this

case, an sxception to the rules of under production and over

production is ir order. The Texas Coampany would, therefors, suggest

that the Commission enter an order granting the exceptions as
applied for."

MR. PORTER: Mr. Saith.

MR. SMITH: J. K, Szith cn behalf of 8tanclind 0il and
Gas Coampany. We would like to go on record as supporting ths
application of both Permiun and of Southern Unicn. I think that
the mstter could be taken care of sither by extending the period,
balancing period for & minimum of one year, from July 1, 1956, or
suspension of the balancing rules for a like period. Either met
would be proper, I think, and would have appliicatica on the statiZIs.
0f course, we feel that the matier should work both ways, both
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exercise its discretion, and we support the applicatiocn of Permian,

for underproduction and cverproduction.

MR, GURLEY: I would like to ask Mr. Saitnh a question.
Did you say for u minisum of one ysur?

MR. SMITH: As I understand. the applicaticn is for ona
year; it may well be that at the end of the year®s time 1t may be

necessary to look at it sgeln to see il it should be extended anot%-'

six months. I think the key to it is the rapidity of devslopment
in the area, plus the abllity of lermian to get their additional
facllities for processing the gas in cperation.

MR. GURLEY: You would be in favor of reviewing the
situstion again st the end of a ysar's time?

MR, 8MITH: I think that {s a matter that could be considesed.

MR, MALONE: Ross Maloas for Gulf 011 Corporation. Julf
is the operator of & number of wells connected intc the Fermian
Basin Pipeline system. It's the feeling of Gulf that inssmuch
a3 this underproduction did nct result from sny inability of the
wells to produce, but rather because of the fact that development
had progressed at a more rapld rate than the faclillities have been
made avallable, that it would be unfortunate and an sbuse of
correlative rights insofar as the operators, the royalty owners,
including the State, if this allcwable were cancelled and forever
lost tc those ownars. Under those circuastances, we feel that i
would be both equitable and appropriute for the Commission to

We feel that the rule which is applicable in one case should be
egually applicable in the other, ani therefore surport the appli-
cation of Southern Union a5 well.
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MR, TINKLE: If the Commisslon pleuss, Clsrence Hinkle,
Roswell, representing the Atluntic Refining Coapeny.

The Atlantic would like to go on record as not being
oppcsed to this application or reguest made here by the Perclan
and tne Southern Union. In fact, they would like to join in the
request that the excepticns be granted; however, they would not
favor a suspeasion loanger than July lst, 1357, without the matter
again being taken up and being reviewed by the Commission,

MR. PORTER: Mr. Seaforth.

MR, SEAFCRTH: Ray Seaforth with the Amsrada Petroleum
Corporation. We wish to concur in this csse insofar as it would
protect correlative rights.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Johnscne

MR. JOHNRSON: Paul Johnson, representing Albert “ackle
operator. This may be rather anti-climatlic after the rest of the
statements conourring in this. I do have a particular igstance
that I want to cite in the matter of the overproduction and under-
production in the Jalmat Gas Pool. In particular, I refer to the
north half of Section 3, Towaship 23, 3outh, Range 35 East, N.M,P.M},
Lea County, Rew Mexico. This acreage is ownsd by Albert ‘ackls
st al, and 8inclair 04l and Gas Company. The acreags 1s operated
by Albert (ackls , operator. The rererbed-zo acreage 1s under
contract to the Southern Union. Due to mechanic¢al conditions, for
& pericd of time 1% was not possibie to produce the zllowable
assigned to this acreage. However, mechanlcsi conditions heave
been corrected and it is now possiblie to make up the undarproductios
froa this acreage. In the present, gas production status of the

acreage is as follows: The May current allcowable was 28.890 MCFi
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the May net allowahle was 323,467 MCF. There wus & credit from
April that did not show on the proration schedule of 14,857 MCP,
which mokes a corrected May net allowable of 308,608 MCF. The
May production from the acreage was 88,580 MCF. Now, then, the
Juna current allowable is 26,430 MCF, and thes Juns net allowable
1s 246,458 MCF. That means that during the month of May 59,688
MCF gas of the underproduction assigned to the acreage was made

up. It can be expected that the underproduction will be made up

in a reasonsble length of time. Therefore, it is our position thaf
gas anderproduction should not be cancelled wherever it is possible,

with the underproducticn to be produced in & reasonable length of
tize.

Purther, under such conditions, unless an extension of
time is granted, the cperator or operators will be deprived of
the opportunity to produce their just and equitable share of the
hydrocarbons in the Jalmat Gas Pool. The granting of an extension
of time will protect correlutive rights and will not cause, btuat
will prevant waste.

Farther, I would like to cite zn instance that pertains to
the northeast quarter of Secticn 33, Township 22 South, Rungse 36
East, on which we preseantly have an underproduction, but we are
in the process of negotiations with the El Paso Natural Gas Compan
and the United Cardon Company to obtain a lower pressure coannec-
tion, and when that is done we will be uble to xzake up the back
allowable from that acreage and we will be zble to produce our
just and Jquitsble share of gas from that portion of the Jalmat
Gas Pool. Thank you.
MR, PORTER: Anyone else have & stutement? Mr. Woocdward.

-y
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MR, WOODWARD: El Pasc is a purchaser in the flelds in
question and 1s, of course, affected by the decislon of the
Commission in this case.

El Pasc concurs in the rscommendations of Fermian and
Southern Union in this case, upon the condition that the period
for making up ail underages and coverages which have heretofore
acerusd in the field be limited to one yesr, commencing July 1,
1956, and that such year be treated as one proration periocd.

Under the Commissions rules, cancelled underages are re-
distriduted to all wells in the field, thereby increasing the
allowable of wells that must make up over production during the
current proration period. Wwithout a redistribution of underuages
during the next six months, some overproduced wells will be shut
in for & time, slthough it is ultimately determined that they ware
entitled to produce a2 shure of the underages not made up by July
1, 1997. In the interest of fairness, we therefore fesl that
the Comnisslon should not require producers to make up over pro-
duction so long as undarages are continued. As a practical matter
such action 1s necessary to give the fleld its falr share of the
market. If over produced wells are cut back during the next six
months and underages are not éade up antil July i, 1557, it is
cbvious that the pool will not produce its current market demand,
as required by law.

MR. PORTER: Any more statements? The case will be taken
under advisamént.

Welll move on to the next case.

£ X W x Kk % ¥ K
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

July 13, 1956

Mre A. S. Grenier
Southern Union Gas Company
1104 Burt Building
Dallas, Texas

Dear Sir:

We enclose a copy of Order R-836 issued July 9, 1956, by
the 0il Conservation Commission in Case 1082, which was heard
on June lhth.

Very truly yours,

A, L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary - Director
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

July 11, 1956

¥r. Jason W. Kellahin
P,0s Box 597
Santa Pe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:
In behalf of your client, Permian Basin Pipeline C

ompany ,
we enclose two copies of Order R-836 issued July 9, 1956, by the
0il Comnservation Commission in Case 1082, which was heard on

== —TTu > C D

June lith. ’
Yours very truly,
A, L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary ~ Director

brp

Encls,
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

vony mailed to

51 Paso Nak. Gas Co., Bl Paso
So. inion, Dallas
Permian, Omaha

July 11, 1956

Hemo Yes 23~56

All gas producers and purehassss in the prereted peols of lea
Cowmty, Heow Hexice

ragns Ae Lo Porter, Jr., Secretary - Director
SUBJECT: Tempecary suspswsion of everpreductisn and wndsrpreduction riles

shutbing in of wlls for overpreduction,

The purpese of this Order is to afford the producers of underpreduced

walle an eppertmmity te make wp Lthe underproduction ami to sllow the purchasers
omwvducad sufficlient time to bring thess wells

%
;
E
;

a balance preduction en each wll prior o June 30, 1957, at which time
the Onder will expire and it will be necessary to saveks the¢ sancellation
and shut=in provisiens of the wariow erders reforred to abeve,

July 11, 1956
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SECARETARY AND GENTRAL ATTORNEY d 1 ?

June 12, 1956

AIR MAIL

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Atteation: Mr. A. L. Porter
Secretary-Director

Gentlemen:

I had initially planned to be present at the June 14 hearing
for the purpose of presenting testimony in Case 1082 with respect
to underproduction of ocur wells in the Eumont and Blinebry gas
pools; however, obligations here will prevent me from atiending
the hearing.

It is my understanding that Permian Basin Pipeline Company
has filed an application with the Commission asking for an extension
of time within which to make up underproduction of certain wells,
including Aztec's Burk Wells 1 and 2 and State Unit E Wells,
connected to their transportation system., Aztec weuld like to go
on record as concurring in the application of Permian Basin.

It is also our understanding that Southern Union Ges Company
will present testimony relative to cverproduction and underproduction
of certaln wells, including Aztec's Dauron No. 2-B Blinebry Gas Well,
apd it is the purpose of tanis letter to concur in Southern Union's
application and submit to the Commisslon certain additional in-
formation concerning negotiations with Continental 0il Compeny with
respect to the formation of a 160-acre unit for the Dauron Ko. 2-B
Welle.

The underproduction charged to our Dauron 2.B Well is due to
a voluntary cut back in December, 1955, and at approximately the
date on which Aztec filed its application for a %QO-acre non-standard
gas proration unit for the well, Following the hearing of our appli-
cation, several meetings were held with representatives of Continental
in an effort to settle our differences.

Last Thursday, June 7, Aztec signed and delivered to Continental
communitization agreements covering the Blinebry and Tubb formations




N. M, 0il Coms. Coma. -2- June 12, 1956

have been signed by them and have been submitted to the other NMFU
partners for figal approval and signature, It is very doubtful
that the other three campanies involved will have an orportunity

to review and execute the agreements bPrior to the hearing; there.
fore, we are not in = pPosition at this time to definitely state that
comrunitization of the NE} has been effected. I would like to point
out, however, that there has been no indication to date that the
transaction will not be consummated,

In view of the foregoing and our efforts to resolve the questions
involved in the communitization of the NEj of Section 10 for the
Blinebry gas formation, we respectfully urge the Commission to grant
Southern thion edditional time to make up the present underproduction
of the well, some of which accrued during the last month or two of
the year 1955,

In the event testimony in connection with the Dauron 2-B Well
is desired from Aztec or Continental, we ask that the case be held
open to permit us to pPresent such testimony after the above mentioned
&greements have beep fully executed by all parties.

Yours very truly,
C OIL & GAS COMPANY

Quilman vazi::i"\

General Attorney

QED: NI,
¢C - Mr. Hugh Johnston
Continental 0il Company




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

. IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

- CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
; COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEVW
. MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF

© CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 10382
Order No. R-8306

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL
CONSERVATION COMMISSION UPON
ITS OWN MOTION TO CONSIDER AN
EXCEPTION TG OR TEMPORARY
SUSPENSION OF THE RULES
PERTAINING TO OVER PRODUCTION
AND UNDER PRODUCTION IN ALL
PRORATED GAS POOLS IN LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AS PROVIDED
BY RULES ® AND 10 OF ORDER NO.
R-520, RULES 9 AMD 10 OF ORDER
NO. R-586, AND RULES 13 AND 14
OF ORDER NO, R-610, INSOFAR AS
SAID ROLES PERTAIN TO OVER
PRODUCTION AND UNDER PRODUCTION
IN ALL FRORATED GRS POOLS IN LEA
COUNTY, MEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISBION:

Thig cause came on for hearing at ® o’clock a.m. on
June 14, 1858, before the {il Conservation Commission, herein-
after referred to as the ''Commission’™.

MW, on this %% day of July, 1956, the Com-
mission, a quorum being present, having considered all the
evidence and testimony submitted, and being fully advised in the
premipes,

FINDB:

1. That due notice of the time and place of hesariag
and the purpose therecf having been given as required by law,
the Commigsion has Jjurisdiction of this case and the sabject
matter thereof.

2. That under the provisions cf Rule 9 and Rule 10
of the Special Pool Rules for the Jalmat and Fumont Gas Pools,

as set forth in Order R-520, and Rule 9 and Rule 10 of the Special

Pool Rules for the Tubb, Byers-Queen, and Justis Gas Pools, as
set forth in Order No. R-588, and Rule 1 and Rule 14 of the
Special Pool Rules for the Blinebry Gas Pool, as set forth in




Urder No. R-610, accumulated underproduction of slicwables
apsigned vo the wells in the respective pools which has been
carried forward, and not made up during the next succeeding
proration period, shall be cancelled; and wells overproduced
during one proration period and still overproduced and never
brought in balance during the next succeeding proration period
shall be shut in and their current monthly sllowable charged
against said overproduction until the wells are in balance.

3. That welis to which Permian Basin Pipeline
Company is connected in the Eumont, Jalmat, Blinebry and Tubdb

- Gas Pools have accumulated large volumes of gas allowables

which have remained unproduced, znd are subject to cancellation
July 1, 1956.

4. That the accumulation of underproduction has been .
due to a rapid incroase in the number of gas wells on acreage ;
under contract to Permian Basia Pipeline Company, and resultant
lack of facilities for the processing of gas from the additiconal
wells, which lack of facilities is now '<:ing romedied.

5. That Permian Basin Pipeline Company has a need !
for this unproduced gss, nllowables for which are subiect to ‘
cancellation July 1, 1856, end it apuyears will be able to producs
such gas in addition to normal curreat allowesbles during tho mext !
two ensuing proration periods commencing July 1, 1958.

6. That unless the cancellaticn of underproduction
is suspended for a period of one year from July 1, 195668, producers
to whose wells Permian Basin Pipeline Compuny is connected will
be denied the opportuniity of producing their faly share of the
gas regerves underlying the Eumont, Jalmat, Blinebry and Tubb
Gas Poois.

7. That all other operators in the prorated gas
pools of Lea County, Nevw dexico, should have the same opportunity
to produce gas for whichk allowables have heretofore been granted,
and which remains unproduced and subject to camncellation July 1,
1956.

8. That Southern Uunion Gzs Company is connected to :
wells in the Eumont and Jalmat Gas Pools, Lea County, New Mexico, |
which are currently overproduced, and have not been brought in
balance during the proration period commencing January i, 1956, ‘
and that such wells are subject to being shut in and their current |
monthly allowable charged against said weils until they are in :
balance.

8. That there are welle wverproduced in an amount
equal to or exceeding six times the current monthly s&llowable
assigned to such wells and are subject to being immediately shut
in until in balaxnce.
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Order No. R-~-836

10. That Southern Union Gas Company has a present
and continued need for gas which need cannot be met if such wells
~are not alilowed to continue producing, and that a prolonged shut-
in of said wells could affect their productive capacity adversely,
‘resulting in waste.

' 11. That fouthern Union Gas Company will apparently
~have available increased supply of gas by ianterchange with other
-pipelines, which should enable them to bring wells to which they
:are presently connected into balance during the next two proxation
periods commencing July 1, 1856.

: 12. That ip oxrder to protect correlative rights,
prevent waste, promote conservation, and alliow each producer in

'the prorated gas pools of Lea County, New Mexico, the opportunity

. to produce his just and equitable share of the reserves underlying
'8ald gas pools, the provisions of Rules 6 and 10 of Order No. &5~520,
;Rules 8 and 10 of Order No. R-588, and Rules 13 and 14 of Oxder E
;Nb R-610 should be suspended, in part, for a period of oms yesr
;conlenc1ng July 1, 1856, and ending June 30, 1957.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDEKED:

Ii
f 1. That Rules 8 cof the Special Rules and Regulatioas
‘for the Eumont and Jalmat Gas Pools as contained ia Order XNo.

‘R-520, Rule 9 of the Special Rules and Regulationa for the Tubb,
,Byer--Quoon, and Justis Gas Pools as contained in Order No. R~586,
'and Rule 13 of the Special Rules and Regulations for the Blinebry
Gas Pool as contained in Order No. R-810, be and the same hereby |
‘are suspended until June 30, 1857, insotar and only insofar as said |
'rules require the cancellation of gas ailowables remaining unproduced
'and carried forward which are subject to cancellation July 1, 1658,
und January 1, 18567.

“ 2. That Rule 10 of the Special Rules and Regulations |
‘for the Eumont and Jalmat Gas Pools as contained in Order No. R—azo,
Bulo 10 of the Epecirl Rules and Regulations for the Tubb, Byers-
Queen, and Justis Gas Pools as contained in Order Ko. R~586 and
‘Rule 14 of the Special Rules and Regulations for the Bllnehry Gag
%Pool as contaiaed in Crder No. R-610, be aund the same bereby are
'suspended until June 30, 1857, insofar and only insofar as said
irules yemmire that ovor—produced welis be shut in uatil said wells
\are in balance.

IT IS FURTHER CRDERED:

i 1. That the suspension granted herein shall bs for

:a period terminating June 30, 1957. All ga® allowables remaining
iunproduced at that date which would be subject to csncellation

‘July 1, 1857, shall be subject to cancellation under the appropriate
‘rules and regulations. All wells ovaerproduced on June 30, 1857, ’
:which would be subject ¢ being shut-izn in the absence of thigs
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Order No. R-836

i suspension on July 1, 18657, shall be subject to the shut-in
provisions of the applicable rules and regulations.

2. T‘I-at in grdan tn ?vnuanf the aconmniation ot

excoessive overproduction, and to a;;t'x;';’that cvery effort is
being made to bring underproduced wells in balance; the Commissicn
hereby retains jurisdiction of this case for the purpose of

modifying or rescinding this order.

: DONE at Sants Fe, New Mexico on the day and year 1
: hereinabove designated. é

! STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL_CONBERVATION COMMISSION

F. SIMNS, Chairman

e

A, L. PORTER, Jr., r & Secretary

ir/ 1




Peforae the
O1L COMSERVATICH CUMMISSIoN
of

THE STATE OF TV MIXICO

In the motter of ihe applicetion
of Permian Basin Pipeline Company

lm
for a Tenporary, txception to fhe

S Co
Provisions of Rule 9, Order Nc, R-386
peryvaining tc¢ concellation of un-

produced gas allowables in the Tubb

Nt el Nl NS A N et N el N NS NS

Gas Pool, Les County, New Mexico

COMES NOW Permian Bagin Pipeline Company and petitions the
Commissicn for a TemporarZ\excepTig: to the provisions of Rule 9, Order
Nc. R-586, as asmended, for a period of one year from July 1, 1956, in-
sofar as said rule réquires that unpiroduced gas allowable not made up
shall be cancelled, and in support thereof would shouw:

. Thet during the past year, Permian Basin Pipeline Company
has been unabie to produce the full allowable assigned to the gas wvells
To which it is connected for the reason that development of acreage under
contract to Petitioner during the pnast vear has proceeded at 2 more rapid
rate than had been anticipated, and for the reascn that its facilities
for processing gas have not been adeguate 1o handle the volumes alicwed,
resuiting in en accumulation of gas z!lowable subject to cancellation
July [, 1856,

2. That expansion of processing facitities is under viay, which
wiil enable Péfifioner to handle current allowables at present l[eveis,
and make up the accunulated under production during the next two piro-
ration periods.

3. That Applicant has need of this unproduced gas.

4, That unless the Commissicn grants this extension, Petitioner
will be deprived of its proporticnate share of the reserves underlving the
Tubb Gas Poo!, and correlative rights will be impaired,

5, Thet the granting of such exception will not result in waste,
but will protect correlative rights, in accordance with law and the vrules

and requlations of the Commission,

(]

%]




Lawrence |, Shaw
Jack C. Osborne

2223 Dedge Street
Cmaha, Nebraska

Jason W, Kellahin
Santa Fe, New Nexico

Counseli for
Permian Basin Pipeline Company

Respectfully submitted,
PERMIAN BASIN PIPCLINE CONPANY

By

John M, Ranley
Vice President
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF )
SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY FOR AN )
ORDER GRANTING AN EXCEPTION TO )
RULE 10 OF ORDER NO. R-520, ) i
PERMITTING CONTINUATION OF GAS )  CASE No. APZL S
PRODUCTION FROM 15 WELLS, CURRENTLY )
IN AN OVERPRODUCED STATUS, IN THE )
EUMONT GAS POOL, LRA COUNTY, NEW )]
MEXICO )
APPLICATION

Southern Union Ges Company (herein referred to as "Appiicant"). a Delaware
corporation with its principal business office in the Burt Building, Dallas 1,
Texas, hereby makes application-to the Commission for an order granting an
exception to Rule 10 of the special rules and regulations for the Bumont Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, promulgated by the Commission under date of
August 12, 1954 in its Order No. R-520, so as to permit the continued production
of natural gas from 15 wells in said Pool more fully hereinafter described, each
of which wells is currently in an overproduced status. In suppor® of such appli-

cation, Applicant respectfully states and shows as followss

Applicaht is the owner and operator of certair natural gas gathering facili-
tles by means of which it purchases natural gas at the well head from 20 wells
in the Bumont Gas Pool and 6 wells in other nearby Lea County gas pecls. After
purchasé such gas is procesced by Applicant whenever necessary for the remcval
of sulphur and other impurities., and then is transported by Applicant through
its transmission pipe lines for distribution and sale by Applicant as a public
ntility in the southeegiern FNew Mexico communities of Artesia;, Carlisbad, Dexter,

BEunice, Hagerman, Lake Arthur, Loving and Lovington, for sale to several large

! @

potash mines and refineries in Eddy County and for sale to other utility companies

for distribution and resale by them in the cities of Hobbs and Roswell. In the

area served by sald transmission system, gereralily referred to herein as Applicant's

Carlsbad District, natural gas service was rerdered by Applicant as of December 31,

1955 to 17,044 residential, commercial and industrial consumers, and asn additional

15,887 consumers were served indirectly through city gate sales to other utilities.

)




Including such city gate sales, Applicant's total sales of gas during 1955 in its
Carlsbad District amounted to approximately 18.675,000 MCF.

Set forth below is a table indicating the wells to which this application
relates (referred to herein as the "Subject Wells"), the respective volumes of
gas by which such wells were overproduced as c¢f December 31, 1955 and as of
April 30, 1956, and the respective allowables granted to such wells for the
month of May, 1956 by the Commission's gas proration schedule, Order No. AG-5-5.

(2) (v) (c) (a)

Overproduction in MCF Allowable Ratio of

As of As of in MCF for Column {b) to
Well Name 12/31/55 4/30/56 May, 1956 Column (c)
Sour Gas Wells
Mapenza-Crawford #1 82,305 98,479 10,246 9.6
Mapenza-Hooper #1 67.799 96,711 30,246 9.4
Bert Field-Turner

State #2 87,735 119.226 10,246 i1.6
Clark Christie-

Cooper #2C 81,238 98,570 10,246 9.6
Continental-State #D-11 35,364 70,129 10,246 6.8 N
Great Western-Bordages #1 15,600 59,352 7,685 7.7 -
Me-Tex Wallace #2 50,107 73,493 10,246 7.2
Me-Tex Wallace #3 75,748 8L . 889 5,123 16.€
Nolen et al -

Willijams #i 46,165 68,304 5,123 13.3
Pacific Western-

State #D-1 55,499 66,815 5,123 13.0
Skelly-State #G-1 45,807 33,772 2,562 13.2
Skelly-Van Etten #9 85,450 109,425 10,246 10.7
Skelly-Van Etten #10 110,298 125,830 10,246 12.3
Sweet Gas Wells
Atlantic-Coleman #1 78,141 66,106 2,562 25.8
Skelly State #B-7 7,058 93,194 10,246 9.1

TOTAL 924,314 1,264,295 120,392 16.5

In eddition to Applicant, two other pipe line companies and four other local

gatherers also are taking gas from various wells in the Eumont Pool, Applicant’s

purchases currently representing approximately 7% of the total volume of gas

being produced therefrom. Thus, the monthly allowables for the 15 Subject Wells

are determined almost exclusively by the volumes of gas being taken from the pool




by others, and only in very minor degree by the volumes of gas being taken by
Applicant. This inability on the part of Applicant to exert any significant
effect on the pool's allowables has continued to exist since proration was first
instituted in this area. Based on the total May, 1956 nominations for the pool
of 4,228,530 M.C.F., as reflected in the Commission's Order Ko. AG-5-5, the
1,264,295 M.C.F. of overproduction at the beginning of that month for the 15
Subject Wells represented approximately 9 days of total production from the
pool. Based on May 1956 allowebles fixed in the same order, such overproduction
would amount to approximately 12 days of production for the pool as a whole.

Despite the inability of Applicant effectively to control the volumes of
gas which it is permitted to produce from the Eumont Pool, Applicant neverthe-
less has been and continues to be faced with the necessity of supplying a sub-
stantial portion of its Carlsbad DPistrict customers' gas requirements from the
prorated Lea County wells connected to its lines. Thus; in 1956, Applicant
anticipates that its total Carlsbad District requirements will be 18.6 billion
cubic feet of gas. Of this total, approximately 14.2 billion cubic feet are
expected to be availeble from the other currently connected sources, leaving
approximately 4.k billion cubic feet to be supplied from the 26 wells to which
Applicant is connected in Lea County. If the 15 Subject Wells were to be shut in
until all the present overproduction of each has been eliminated, such heavy pro-
ductive demands would negessarily heve to he mede on the remaining 21 wells that
most of them would soon be in an even more seriously overproduced positior than
the Subject Wells are in already. Moreover, any such protre ced shut-in of the
15 Subject Wells as might seem to be called for by the tabulation set forth sbove
(an average of 10-1/2 months based on May, 1956 allowables) could scarcely fail
' to have a harmful effect on many of such wells, resulting in an impeirment of
- their productive capacity which could be restored, if at all; only by costly
reworking operations.

Mindful of the many unsatisfactory aspects of the situation outlined above,
and in\an effort to provide them with a long-term solution, Applicant's officials

since the turn of the year have had several conversations with representatives of

El Paso Natural Gas Company, one of the other pipe line companies taking gas from




the Bumont Pool. Both companies not only operate pipe lines out of the Lea
County area, but also market substantlal volumes of gas produced from the pro-
rated fields of northwestern New Mexico. Accordingly, although no definitive

form of contract has yet been prepared, arrangements have already been agreed to

in principal by the two companies looking toward the delivery of substantial but
as yet undetermined volumes of gas by Applicant or its subsidiary, Southern Union
Gathering Company, to EL Paso in northwestern New Mexico, in exchange for delivery
by El Pasc to Applicant of matching volumes in Lea County. Upon consummation of
these proposed arrangements, Applicant believes that it will be able to begin
meking rapid progress toward complete elimination of the overproduction currently
charged against the Subject Wells. Even following the effectiveness of such ex-
change arrangements, however, Applicant dces not believe that the Subject Wells
should be uninterruptedly shut-in until all accumilated overproduction therefrom
has been eliminated, since, as mentioned above, any unrelieved shut-in of such
a duration would necessarily involve considersble risk of damage to the wells.
WHEREFCRE, Applicent requests thut the Commission, by order entered after
such hearing and upon such notice as it may prescribe, issue its order granting
an exception to Rule 10 of Order No. R-520, so as to permit the continued produc-
tion of natural gas from the 15 Subject Wells referred to hereinabove until a

date not earlier than the end of the next full 6-month balancing period on

Because of the fact that each of the major natural gas pipe lines in the
area is taking gas from several different prorated Lea County ges posls, it is
submitted that the prorationing provlems of any producer or pipe line company in
any particular one of such gas pools cannot properly be resolved on the basis of
evidence confined in 1ts scope to that pool alone. Furthermore, in the interests
of saving time for all concerned and of assisting the Commission in its effcrts
to arrive at solutions to Lea County prorationing problems which will be scund
and workable on an area-wide basis, Applicant submits that all applications of
producers or pipe line companies relating to the treatment to be accorded ac-
cupulated overproduction or underproduction of gas in Lea County during the six-

month balancing period commencing July 1, 1956, should be consolidated for hearing




and considered simultaneously by the Commission; and Applicant hereby requests
that a single consolidated hearing be held with respect to this and all said other
applications.
Respectfully submitted,
SOUTHERN ON GAS COMPANY
/ 4

By
Vie resid

STATE OF TEXAS

COUNTY OF DALLAS

On this day personally appeared before me MM—J Vice

President of Southern Union Gas Company, wellknown to me to be such person and

)
)
)

officer and, belng by me duly sworn, stated that as such officer he executed
the foregoing application on behalf of said corporation, that he has reed said
application and that, to the best of his knowledge, information and belief, ail
statements of fact therein contained are true and correct.

I WiTRESE UHERROF . T have hereunto set my hand and seal of office this

Not&ry Public and for

Dallas County, Texas

lith day of May, 1955.

My Commission Expires:
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April 25, 1856

Mr. A. L. Porter, Directer

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
State Capitol

Santa Fe, New Mexlico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Attached are three applications seeking sxceptions
to the appropriate orders pertaining to cancellation of
unproduced gas allowables in the Tubb, Eumont, Jalmat
and Blinebry Gas Pools, lLea County, New Mexico, filed
in behalf of Permian Basin Pipeline Company.

Due to the fact that the unproduced gas allowables
involved in these applications will be subject to can-
cellation July 1, 1954, it is requested that the appli-
cations be set for hearing at the iay 16th meeting of
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission or as soon
thereafter as possible.

Your consideration of this reguest will be greatly
appreciated.

Yours very truly,

Jason W. Kellahin
JWIL: 1M

Encl. (3)

cec: Mr, Lawrence I. Shaw
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FORT woRrRTH 2.

May 11, 1956

0i{1 Conservation Commission
Sante Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

RowaN 011, COMPANY

BUILDING

TEXAS

We have reviewed the applications of Permian

Basin Pipeline Company for exceptions to

of certain proration orders in Lea County.

cations refer to Rule 9,
Rule 9, Order No. R-586.

Order No. R-520

the

cancellation provisions
Specifically,

the appli-

; Rule 13, Order KNo. R-610;

Periodically, we have discussed with Permian

representatives reasons why they were unable to

deliveries.
wells resulted in gas deliveries in exce
capacity.

It is also apparent Permian is

8s O

accept minimum take

Tt is apparent the accelerated completion rate of ges
f Permian's plant
making a

diligent effort

to inerease their capacity by enlarging their present facilities.

Since waste will not result and correlative e

rights will be protected by granting Permian's application for
it is respectively Te-

exception to the ebove mentioned orders,
quested their applications be approved.

Yours very truly,

ROWAN OIL COMPANY

leroy Gideon
Froduction Superintendent
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PERMIAN BASTN PIPELINE COMPANY 4
SUMMARY CASE D>
Eumont (Including Arrow), Jalmat (Includi Jalco
Aan t), Blinebry and Tubb Gas Pcols
MCF-15.025 psia
Cumilative
Number Number Status
Connected  160-Acre Current # Underage
Month and Year Wells Units Nominations Allcowables Production - Qverage
January, 1954 L6 39.50 1 956 100 1 124 105 1 591 797 - k67 692
Pebruary 53 L6.25 1 766 800 1 584 996 1 438 467 - 332 751
March 70 62.25 1 860 000 2 255 334 1356 543 £ 556 290
April 8h T4.75 1 k62 500 1 1h41 k23 1223178 4 62 256
May 95 88.70 2 945 250 1 231 14% 1 921 546 - 238 91k
June 110 10k .45 1 800 000 1 353 814 1 911 674 - 807 591
July 123 116.20 2 170 000 874 789 2 232 908 - 2 167 780
August 136 126.70 2 170 000 3 738 529 2 380 073 - 810 508
September 144 133.70 2 Lhoo ooo 2 306 255 2 371 ko6 - 870 733
October 151 142.45 2 790 000 2 639 671 2 obl 938 - 647 131
November 159 153.95 L 500 000 3 509 331 4 093 933 - 1195 955
December 167 160.95 4 650 000 5 663 539 L 660 750 - 251 242
Total 1954 30 k70 650 27 k22 930 27 227 213
January, 1955 176 177.36 4 650 000 3 766 OTT 5 052 466 - 1 669 245
February 183 184 .36 k 200 000 L 287 k13 4 238 481 - 1 702 063
March 187 192.11 % 650 000 5 134 823 k 511 531 - 1079 970
April 193 198.86 L 500 000 L 111 719 3157585 - 126 847
May 199 205.86 3 22k 000 3 699 643 2.940 337 £ 499 L3k
Jure 208 215.35 1 650 000 2 886 213 1h77 28 £ 208 690
July 21k 224 .60 1 860 000 1 884 207 1520 364 £ 540 13k
August 219 233.35 1 860 0 3 473 836 166% 8 f 23k ako
September 231 ok6.56 1 800 00O 4 915 079 1 570 003 £ 5 619 546
October 234 251.06 3 410 000 4 533 704 3 150 330 # 7 208 583
November 2} 258.56 L 800 000 4 608 706 5132 566 £ 6 640 TTh
Decenber 248 270 .48 L 833 000 5 703 5h2 3889 497 £ 8 k412 925
Total 1955 41 437 000 k9 0Ok 962 38 305 255
January, 1956 255 282.25 4 805 000 5 012 261 L y7h w2 £ 8 835 809
Fetruary 260 258.56 % 495 000 3 333 533 3 965 284 /4 8 186 218
March 266 296.23 L 805 000 5 562 245 L o2 915 £ 9 275 793
April 264 291.22 % 392 000 5 705 457 4 021 000*  £10 932 250
May 269 301.86 L 500 000 3 801 323 4 306 000% 410 LoO 573
S5=Month Total : 22 997 000 23 41k 819 21 169 64
Grand Total 94 9oL 650 99 8k2 711 86 702 109

*Egtimated




PERMIAN BASIN PIPELINE COMPANY

Eumont (Including Arrow) Gas Pool

MCF=15.025 peia

Nuxber Number
Connected 160-Acre Current

Month and Year Wells Unita Nominations Allowables Production - Overage
January, 1954 30 25.25 899 000 759 436 918 875 - 159 k39
February 34 23.00 812 000 1 064 788 1 072 192 - 170 185
March khy 38.00 1 060 510 1 351 818 867 216 £ 314 ka7
April b9 42,50 870 000 807 486 706 350 £ 1413 065
May sk k.70 1 734 000 951 189 1293 164  { 69 361
June 58 52.20 1 140 000 1 o7h 080 1174 652 - 31 k98
July 61 s4.70 1 229 000 371 200 1 339 199 - 96, kot
August 69 61.45 1 229 000 1 887 535 1 313 865 - L2s5 827
September T2 63.45 1 344 000 1 387 355 1 250 759 - 288 261
October 76 €9.20 1 562 000 1 526 627 976 470 - 112 570
Rovember 84 80.20 2 520 000 1771 116 2 297 197 - 602 873
December 8 84.95 2 610 000 2556 39 2638780 - 743335

Total 1954 17 009 510 15 506 033 15 848 719
January, 1955 ok 93.36 2 285 000 1 026 168 2 460 504 - 2 308 248
February 99 98.36 2 065 000 2 533 973 1 908 010 - 1 764 035
March 101 102.61 2 000 000 2 429 2 546 764 - 1 880 823
April 103 105.36 2 195 000 2 15k 718 1 657 815 - 1 383 923
Msy 104 106.86 1 733 000 2 002 k19 1 133 o717 - 559 016
June 111 114 .64 887 000 1 423 451 529 063 £ 219 932
July 11k 121.39 950 000 947 190 883 588 £ 275 731
August 119 130.14 950 000 1 478 108 1021 517 £ 713 988
September 12k 136.64 920 000 2 736 984 511 257 £ 2 870 694
October 126 139.64 1 740 000 2 017 951 1750941 £ 3 341 045
Novenmber 129 143.8 2 450 000 2 932 010 2 880 633 £ 3 385 652
December 13k 153.31 2 733 000 2 990 &30 1 851 =of 1k oS o35

Total 1955 20 908 000 24 673 642 19 135 698
Jenuary, 1956 138 162.08 2 328 000 2 188 629 2054 263 £k 625 T19
February 144 170.31 2 179 000 1 068 239 1 829 344 F 3 860 252
March 148 175.98 2 328 0o 2 835 465 1 961 k12 £ L 205 977
April 146 17C.97 2 002 000 2 391 342 1618 000% £ 4 973 319
May 149 178.86 1 700 000 1 736 280 1 580 000* [ 5 115 639

S-Month Total 10 537 000 9 720 055 9 051 999

Grand Total 48 L4sh 510 k9 902 730

¥Estimated

4 036 416




-
PERMIAN BASIN PIPELINE COMPANY
Jalinat {Including Jalco and Langmat) Gas Pool
MCF-15.025 psia
Cumulative
Number Nunber Status
Connected  160-Acre Current # Underage
Month and Year Wells Units Nominations Allowables Production - Ovemﬁg
January, 1954 L .00 L21 600 98 126 231 835 - 133 709
February L 3.00 380 800 111 072 66 249 - 88 886
March 5 L.00 152 520 102 597 50 832 - 37 121
April 5 k.oc 90 000 13 524 68 690 - 92 287
May 6 8.00 204 000 202 378 86 758 4 23 333
June 6 8.00 45 000 36 320 95 792 - 36 139
July 8 9.75 86 000 43 297 156 359 - 149 201
August 8 10.00 86 000 190 814 221 705 - 180 092
Septenmber 10 12.00 96 000 161 909 166 348 - 184 531
October 11 13.00 112 000 1k8 308 269 869 - 306 092
Novenber 11 13.00 180 000 192 884 348 760 - L61 968
Decenber 11 13.00 180 000 452 882 266 718 - 275 864
Total 1954 2 033 920 1754 111 2 029 975
Jenuary, 1955 12 18.00 k15 000 623 699 648 336 - 300 501
February 1z 18.00 375 000 k55 580 k13 244 - 258 165
March 12 18.00 535 000 380 071 639 291 - 517 385
April 13 19.00 Los 000 240 859 278 000 - 554 526
May 16 23.00 314 000 92 152 Thl 681 - bho 280
June 16 23.00 160 000 391 glh 186 249 - 23k 585
July 17 24 .00 230 000 336 715 162 273 - 60 143
August 17 2k.00 230 000 Lol 569 ook 241 £ 1h0 185
Septenber 17 24 .00 220 000 643 920 148 490 £ 635 615
Octcber 17 24,00 420 000 485 ko7 4l 132 £ 752 b4t
Kovember 18 2k, 25 590 000 533 460 288 212 £ 997 695
December 20 26.25 475 000 433 825 460 762 £ 961 758
Total 1955 4 369 000 5 872 291 4 623 911
January, 1956 20 26.25 400 000 k97 463 505 182 £ 954 039
February 21 27.25 373 000 k96 306 398 328 # 1052 017
March 21 27.25 koo 000 604 161 621 220 #1034 958
April 21 27.25 615 000 1 261 208 412 coo* £ 1 884 166
May 23 30.00 500 000 522 430 786 000% £ 1 629 596
5-Month Total 2 288 000 3381568 2722 T30
Grand Total B 690 920 11 007 97C 9 376 616

*Estimated




PERMIAN BASIN PIPELIRE COMPANY

Blinebry Gas Pool

MCF-15.025 psia

Cumulative
Number Number Status
Connecteqd 160~Acre Current # Underage
Month and Year Wells Units Nominations Allowables Production = Overage
January, 195l 7 6.25 34k 100 151 48p 235 971 - 8 491
February 9 8.25 310 8o 226 914 170 223 - 27 800
March 1 10.25 296 670 377 818 246 950 £ 103 068
April 14 13.00 262 500 109 462 208 058 / 4 472
May 17 15.75 497 250 31 848 180 625 - 14 305
June 23 21.50 295 000 48 699 309 82k - Losuyp
July 28 26.00 %00 000 209 480 378 k28 - 57k 378
August 28 26.00 400 000 612 275 362 886 - 324 989
September 30 28.00 k56 000 294 860 k6o 4oy - 490 553
October 32 30.00 530 000 453 998 238 o27 - 274 582
November 32 30.00 855 000 768 211 676 188 - 182 559
December 34 32.00 885 000 1 653 181 945 867 £ 524 755
Total 1954 5 532 320 L 938 226 b 423 471
January, 1955 36 33.50 975 000 1110 319 114890k 4 485 568
Pebruary 37 3k.50 880 000 557 o008 1 060 337 - 17 761
March 38 36.25 1 200 000 1 390 087 704 233 £ 668 093
April 39 37.25 950 000 889 162 696 203 {861 052
May 42 38.75 602 000 346 1ko 648 078 £ 559 174
June 42 39.50 308 oco 599 078 506 766 £ 176 550
July it 39.50 345 000 421 729 233 k22 [/ 358 389
August b2 39.50 345 000 686 53k 286 537 4 751 Wu3
September 45 41.75 335 000 751 892 379 163 41115 630
October ks 41.75 635 000 764 556 310079 £ 1 559 gl _
November L6 42,75 890 000 882 341 1112 811 £ 131855
December kg 3.00 T35 000 1031 242 1 035 824 # 1 303 kg
Total 1955 8 260 oco 9 430 c88 8 122 357
January, 1956 ko 46.00 1 373 0090 1 409 269 1022 645 /1 679 987
February Lo 46.00 1 285 000 1374 179 986 590 £ 2 056 B39
March kg L6.00 1 373 coo 1 k41 729 1097 k27 £ 2 390 961
April bo k6.00 1 125 000 1112 523 1 143 co0* £ 2 348 L8
May Lg 46.00 1 400 000 828 980 1184 000* /£ 1 981 Lg
5<Month Totsal 6 556 000 6 166 680 5 433 662
Grand Total 20 348 320 20 534 994 17 969 kgo

*Egtimated




PERMIAR BASIN PIPELINE COMPANY
Tubb Gas Pool

MCF-15.025 psia

Cumilative
Fumber Rumber
Counected 160-Acre Current £ Underage
Month and Year Wells Units Nominationa Allowables Production = Overage
January, 195k 5 5.00 291 koo 115 063 205 116 -
February (3 6. 263 200 182 222 129 803 -
March 10 10.00 323 300 423 101 191 545 4
April 16 15.25 2ko 000 210 951 240 080 £
May 18 17.25 510 000 45 729 360 999 -
June 23 22.75 320 000 194 706 331 406 -
July 26 25.75 455 000 250 812 358 922 -
August 31 29.25 455 000 1 047 905 481 617 4
September 32 30.25 504 000 462 131 493 875 £
October 32 30.25 586 000 510 738 560 572 £
November 32 30.75 9ks 000 777 120 71 7188 £
December 33 31.00 975 000 1 001 082 809 325 £
Tocal 1954 5 894 900 5 221 560 4 935 048
January, 1955 34 32.50 975 000 1 005 891 o T2 f
February 35 33.50 880 000 740 852 856 890  #
March 36 35.25 915 000 934 685 621 243 £
April 38 37.25 950 000 826 980 525 56k £
May - 38 37.25 575 000 Lo8 932 L7 501 £
June 38 37.25 295 000 471 ThO 255 166 4}
July Lo 38.75 335 000 178 573 241 o081 -
August ko 38.75 335 000 90k 625 152 556 4
September 43 41.25 325 000 782 283 531 093 £
October I 42.75 615 000 1 265 T00 6uh 178 £
Novenber kg il 75 870 000 260 895 850 910 £
Decenber L6 45.00 830 000 1 247 785 532 385 £
Total 1955 7 900 000 3 025 941 G 423 259
January, 1956 46 45.00 T04 000 916 900 892 372 £ 1 576 064
February 46 45.00 658 000 394 809 751 022 #1217 110
March L8 k7.00 704 000 1 180 890 722 856 £ 1 643 897
Apri) 43 47.00 650 000 9ko 384 848 coo*® £ 1 726 261
May L8 k7.00 900_000 713 533 T4T 000% £ 1 682 814
5eMonth Total 3 616 000 L 146 516 3 961 250
Grard Total 17 %10 900 18 397 017 15 319 587

*Estimated




